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What Christmas 
Means To Me 

The Children That Found 
Out About Christmas 

To me Christmas means 
Baby Jesus birthday I 
always think of Baby Jesus 
being born in a manger and 
how the Three Wise Men 
were led by a Star to 
Bethlem to take the baby 
gifts. 

Christmas means parties 
and gifts, Santa Claus, 
mistletoe, 	and 	trees 
Christmas to me is a family 
holiday. It is a time of 
feasting, celebration and gift 
giving. 

Christmas 	means 
Christmas trees, colored of 
lights, glittering tinsel, It is a 
time when the store's are the 
busiest and filled with extra 
goodies. People send 
Christmas cards to family 
and friends and buy gifts for 
those who are extra special. 

Christmas would not be 
Christmas if we couldn't look 
forward to a wish from the 
jolly, plump, white beard 
man in a red suit whom we 
all know as Santa Claus of 
course, we know that Santa 
Claus, is so very smart he 
always if we have been good 
or bad. Our Christmas 
stockings are hung on 
Christmas morning. Santa 
Claus just remids me of so 
many things. Santa Claus 
lives at the North Pole and 
he comes to visit us in a 
sleigh and all his eight 
reindeer If it happens to be 
foggy. Rudolph has to guide 
the sleigh because his nose 
glowes, t the Claus carries a 
great big bag filled with toys. 
Santa Claus and his helpers 
fill it before they leave 
Santas workshop. Santa 
Claus slings the bag over his 
shoulder and down the 
chimney he goes if you have 
one i if not he goes through 
the door. Oh yes in order to 
get something from Santa 
Cluas it is very nessaryk to 
write him a letter. 

Chrismtas I always dream 
of a White Christmas playing 
in the snow, building a 
snowman, throwing snow 
balls and making snow ice 
cream. 

Christmas means lots of 
Christmas greenery. 
Evergreen pines holly, 

carols are 
I love to go 

sharing with 

By DeLanaVandivere mistletoe, are all used for 
decorating, also candles are 
part of Christmas. It seems 
that the electric Christmas 
lights get more beautiful 
every year. 

Christmas 
import to me 
caroling and 
others. 

Christmas means to me 
extra special foods Turkey 
dressing, a and canberry 
sause are the foods. Then 
there are all kinds of 
relishes, pies, and cakes. 
When I called fun food 
homemade candy, apples 
oranges, nuts and any other 
kind of junk food. The thing 
that makes all great our 
families get together for 
fellowship. We watch games 
on T.V. play games, catch up 
on all the latest news and pop 
fire crackers. 

Christmas meant holidays, 
parties, and best of all 
vacation from homework. 
We always have a Christmas 
party at school. And ex-
change gifts. We sometimes 
have a Sunday School 
Christmas parties and have 
a G.A. party and these are 
always fun and something 
use have looked forward to 
for a whole year. 

Christmas means ex-
citement in the air a rush is 
everywhere trying to find 
that one last special gift. 

All these things make 
Christmas special, but the 
thing we should remember is 
it is more blessed to give 
than receive. Merry 
Christmas! 

Reception Honors 

Mrs. Ellen Justice 
Mrs. Ellen Just; r. retiring 

rt Eastland Cou 	-easurer. 
\ 

will be honored u it a coffee 
from 9:30 to II a.m. on 
December 29th in the East• 
land National Bank Commu-
nity Room. 

Retirement plans include 
spending time with her 
children and grandchildren. 
Children are Bob and Nancy 
Justice of Abilene. and 
Janice Justice of Lubbock. 

The party is open to the 
public. 

(0) 
First Baptist Adult Classes 

In Christmas Gathering 

Brag Corner Paul Cawley, Mrs. Weldon 
Roach and Mr. and Mrs. 
Clyde D. Griffin. 

By Amy Dudley 

It was November and 
Santa was getting all of his 
things ready for December 
25. Santa was checking his 
list one by one to be sure he 
hadn't forgotten anything so 
far, he was also checking his 
list to see who was being 
naughty and nice. 

Santa Clause had his eye 
on this one family, the Jones. 
The Jones had 4 people in 
their family, Mr. Jones, Mrs. 
Jones Karrie and Chad. 
Karrie was 10 and Chad was 
8. Santa thought the two 
children had been pretty 
nice. The family was pretty 
rich and always dressed 
richely, and the parents 
thought they were better 
than anyone else, they had a 
nice house and a nice car a 
matter of fact they had a 
continental and a brick 
house with central heating 
and cooling in the nicest part 
of town to. They had a 
microwave oven, a dish-
washer, a trashcompact, a 
good disposel, they even had 
a icebox at the door', you 
know that expensive kind, 
they had every thing down to 
a glad heavy duty trash bag. 

Now Mrs. Jones was a 
person that thought she was 
just about it, but she really 
wasn't s she had arbon hair 
about her neck, she weighed 
about 180, anyway she was 
big. She went down to the 
most expensive store in 
town, and she looked all 
through the clothes she 
pretty picky about what she 
gets so she tried on this 
dress, it was pink, and it 
looked horrible on her, it 
looked like something a 17 
year old would wear but it 
was a little bit bigger, but 
she liked it so she got it, as 
usual. She went down to a 
store a few blocks away and 
was going to get some 
earrings, but as usual she 
was picky, the lady at that 
department in the store said 
"Can I help you" after she 
had looked around for a 
while, "Well Its about time 
you came over here," I want 
to see them earrings," so the 
lady got them out for her, I 
believe I will take them. 
They cost 25 dollars, can you 
berlieve paying that much 
for earrings, but as usual she 
got them anyway. 

Mr. Jones was as small as 
Mrs. Jones was big. He had 
dark hair, he weighed about 
190 but as you know a man 
can be smaller than a lady 

The gaily decorated home 
of Clyde and Doris Griffin 
was the place for the Mary 
Martha Adult Ladies Class 
taught by Mrs. W. H. Kor-
negay, and the Adult Men's 
Class taught by Wilson 
Carlton, to gather for an 
evening of Christmas spirit 
on Monday night, December 
lath. The ladies brought the 
favorites for sharing at the 
refreshment tables which 
was decorated in a Christ-
mas cloth and centered with 
a candle arrangement and 
greenery. Coffee, hot 
chocolate, and spiced tea' 
was served. 

Mrs. Griffin presented a 
triology devotional of the 
Unexpected Christmas gift, 
the Solitary Life and putting 
Christ back into Christmas. 

Games of "42" and Zonk 
was enjoyed by Mr. and Mrs. 
W. H. Carlton, Mr. and Mrs. 
W. H. Korngay, Rev. and, 
Mrs. R. D. Williams, Mr. and 
Mrs. Clayton Wilson, Mr. 
and Mrs. H. L. Geye, Mr. and 
Mrs. George Steele, Mr. and 
Mrs. Curt Smith, Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Ray Cox, Mr. and 
Mrs. Raleigh Darnell, Mr. 
and Mrs. S.C. Tucker, Mrs. 

10bituaries 
LMary Claborn 

Mary J. Claborn, 76. of 
Cisco died at 6:10 p.m. 
Thursday in E.L. Graham 
Memorial Hospital after a 
lengthy illness. Services 
were held at 2 p.m. Saturday 
in Cisco Funeral Home 
Chapel. 
Jimmy Cantwell. of 

Brownwood officiated 
assisited by George Hughes 
of Blanket. Burial was in 
elma Cemetery near Rising 
Star. 
Born Sept. 19. 1902. in 

Cherokee County. she 
married Homer Claborn June 
21. 1921. in Rising Star. She 
was a member of the Church 
of Christ. She had lived here 
30 years. 
Survivors include her 

husband: three sons. Billy of 
Eastland, Jack of San 
Antonio and Danny of Cisco; 
a brother. John Burns of 
Carbon: a sister, Ella Hewett 
of Whiteharral; eight 
grandchildren; and two great 
grandchildren. 
Pallbearers will be Robert 

D. Braze!, Athol Claborn, 
Delmar Claborn, Dale 
Hewett, Charles Caner and 
Alvin Kitchens. 

and still weigh more. He 
went to a store to get a swing 
for the front porch, thats 
about the only thing they 
didn't have. He went in and 
went over to the swings and 
looked at all of them. After a 
while the man that owned the 
store came over and asked 
Mr.Jones if he could help 
him he said," yes you can". I 
would like to see the most 
expensive and the best swing 
yougot. " 

well don't have any Well  
more of the best sellers, we 
have sold out of them 
because everybody i is bying 
them for Christmas," 
Christmas Mr. Jones said, 
Whoever heard of such thing 
as Christmas." You haven't 
ever heard of Christmas?" 
yes I heard of Christmas but 
its silly." 

Karrie and Chad were 
good kids, and they believe 
in Santa Claus, and 
Christmas because their 
grandparents had told them 
about it all. 

It was December 1, now 
and Karrie and Chad had 
heard about Santa Claus 
being a at town the 20th to 
see all of the children. Karrie 
and Chad were talking 
among them selves about 
seeing Santa Claus, they 
were so excited about it they 
got louder and louder more 
and more excited, and 
finally their mother came in 
the room where they were 
and said, get quiet kids, not a 
word was said until, their 
mother said what were yall. 
talking about. Karrie spoke 
up and said, "we were 
talking about Santa Claus. 
Can we go see Santa Clause 
the 20th of this month?" And 
their mother said no. And the 
children said," why not?" 
because there is no such 
thing, now get ready for bed. 

The next day the children 
went to their grandparents 
Chad's grandmother asked 
them if they would like to go 
see Santa Claus. The 
children said oh can we go 
see Santa?" yes we will go 
see him. The children told 
Santa what they wanted 
when the 20th came, 

December 25 finally came, 
and the children got what 
they wanted and lots more. 
Mr. and Mrs. Jones couldn't 
believe there eyes, all the 
toys and things. They seen. 
They ran over to see if they 
had any presents there 
wasn't any presents at all for 
them. Chad came over and 
said I know there was such a 
thing as Christmas all along 
"Yes I guess there is Chad" 
said his parents. 

Santa Claus proved there 
was such a thing as 
Christmas. 

The Jones had many more 
wounderfull Christmas's and 
their parents believed there 
was such a thing as 

si.Christmas afterairll. t *10:.  
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Local T.S.U. Students 
Graduate With Honors 

Degrees were awarded to 
171 undergraduate and 47 
graduate 	students 	at 
Tarleton State University 
winter commencement 
exercises held Sunday in 
Wisdom Gymnasium on the 
TSU campus. 
Hugh Wolfe, Stephenville 

businessman and a 1978 
distinguished alumnus of 
Tarleton. 	 was 

commencement speaker. 
Dr. Jack K. Williams, 

Chancellor of The Texas 
A&M University System 
brought greetings to the 
graduate from the system. 
Degrees were conferred by 

TSU president Dr. W.O. 
Trogdon. 
Recognition was given 45 

C. • 

students who graduated with 
honors. Joe Michael Tate, 
Stephenville, and Jana 
Johnson 	Shahan, 
Weatherford, graduated with 
4.0 grade point average. 
Cisco-Debra Lucille Gosnell 

-BS—Elementary Education. 
with honors Susan Coats 
Riggs-BBA--Business 
Administration, with honors 
Ivan 	 Wayne 
Webb--BBA-Business 
Administration. 
Eastland-Fred 	A 

Brown-BS-Agricultural 
Education Nancy Henson 
Mahal, NI.Ed—Education 
Adu 

.'immie L. Fonville 
-BB Business 
Administration-with honors. 
Ranger-James Brent 

Barron-BS--Agriculture. 
Jane Johnson Kennedy-BS• 
Elementary Education-with 
honors. 
Rising Star-Charles A. 

Wade-MST--Agriculture. 



THE 

POODLE PALACE 

Kay Lamb 

Jeanne Rains 
No tranquilizers used 
MI patterns and breeds 
Monday through Saturday 
442-1689 or 442-3406 
Special rates for standing 
oppointments. 
Highway 80 West next to 
Chat & Curl Beauty 
Salon. 

Thursday, December 28, 1978 
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CI) REAL ESTATE 

HELP WANTED 
FEMALE-Matvre lady to 
operate ice cream parlor and 
snack bar in Ranger, Texas. 
Weekly salary, room ant' 
board available. Call or write 
Bob Harris, 817-647-3129, 
P.O. Box 298. Ranger, Texas 
76470. 

SHIP MERCHANTS: We will 
call for and deliver your 
freight within the city 
limits of Rising Star. Call 
725-7502 or 725-6133. 42 

1977 T'Bird. Loaded 
with power and air, steer-
ing, cruise, tilt, AM-FM, 
tape, seats and locks. 
Beautiful car. Must sell 
call 629.1997 after 5 or 
629.2668 before 5. T93 

Classified 
Clips 

HELP WANTED!!! Cook 
11:30-6:30; 7 hrs. daily; and 
Activity Director 1:00-5:00, 4 
hrs. daily. Apply in person to 
administrator, Rising Star 
Nursing Center, 411 South 
Miller. 52-1tc 

EXTRA CLEAN 1974 
DATSUN, PICKUP with 
extra pretty camper: air: 
AM-FM radio with 8 track 
tape deck: two speakers: 
brand new radial tires, low 
mileage. $2695.00 also new 
STEREOS FOR SALE--AM-
FM RADIO 8 track 
MuLTIPLEX WITH two 
large 16" speakers: 4 
speaker SYSTEM--$99.95. 

ALSO C.B. RADIOS: 
PRESIDENT'S, Cobra's 
ETC. 

Phone 817-259-2518, May, 
Texas 51-tic 

FOR SALE: 77 Chevette 
20,000 miles good gas mile 
excellent condition $2500 
442-3417 after 6 p.m. 

SHULTS REAL ESTATE 
RISING STAR, TEXAS 

REDUCED!!!! 
159 A. 8 miles N.W. now 

$400.00 A. 
80 A. 3 miles S.E. Duster. 

Reduced from $750.00 A!! 
3 BR-1 Bath house 

w 'garage Apt. Now $12,500. 
79 A. & 100 A. 12 miles 

N.W. $450.00 A. 
EITHER OR BOTH 

3 BR-1'2 Bath. Rising Star. 
$27,500. 
80 x 125 Warehouse, Rising 

Sar. $6500. 
3 Br-2 Bath, Rising Star. 

$15,000. 
Rock Newly finished 2 

BR-11/2  Bath. $19,500. 
Near new Modular Home. 

$30,000. 
Beautiful New Home in 

Cross Plains--$36,500, on 
two lots. Fruit trees; Well: 
Tool House and garden. 

Choice grain fed beef on 
the hoof, for your freezer. 
Tremendous savings. For 
information call Jim 
Wells. 629-1990. T96 

The Rising Star Jaycees 
meet every Monday night 
at 8 p.m. in the Jaycee 
Building located on South 
Main Street. 
Pres.-Charlie Moore. 
Vice-Pres.-Morris 

DeLong. 
Sec.-Treas.-Scott Felker. 

HELP WANTED: Home-
workers needed in this area 
to lace leather goods at 
home. Earn $150.00 per 
week. No experience 
necessary. Send $1.00 
(refundable) and long 
stamped envelope to: Davis 
enterprises. 11001/2  Oak 
Street Kingsport, Tennessee 
37660". 	 50-3tp 

BUDDY COOK 
Residential and 

Commercial 
refrigeration and 

plumbing 
Ph. 817-842-5950 

Rising Star, Texas 76471 
32-4TC 

WANTED ;Indian Arrow 
Heads-I want to buy Indian 
Arrow Heads in good con-
dition and reasonably 
priced. Phone 643-5131 
James Anderson, Rising 
Star, Texas, 115 South An-
derson St. 5f'-tic 

Franke's Pest Control 
Commercial and Residential 

Tree Spraying 
Weed Control 
Termite Spray 

General Pest Control 
State Licensed and 

Insured 
[Texas P.C. L. No. 26781 

Ph. Cross Plains 
725-7232 
daytime 

Ph. Coleman, Tex. 
625.2389 

Day or night 
33tfc 

WANTED: Applications 
are being accepted for 
Director of Nursing Ser-
vice at Cisco Nursing 
Center, 1404 Front Street, 
Cisco. Please apply in 
person. Position available 
immediately. Equal Opp- 
ortunity Employer. 	53 

NOTICE 
Carpet 	cleaning- heavy 

shampoo followed by cold 
water rinse, extractor 
removes all dirt into barrel. 

Is your carpet flooded? 
Have machine to remove or 
extract water from carpet. 
References in Rising Star. 
Phone D.T. Boyd (915- 356-
2454. 52- tin 

1( FOR SALE 

NEED SOME EXTRA 
CASH? 

Sell me that extra car or 
pickup you don't really need. 
Will consider any model 
regardless of age that's good 
running and clean. Cleaner 
they arc the more I'll pay! No 
dogs or junkers please. 
Phone Rising Star (817) 643-
1372 Anytime except 
Sundays. 50-tic 

Need Farm and Ranch 
Listings. 

FOR SALE: 1972 Buick 
Electra-4 door custom hard 
top-beautiful shade of 
green-black vinyl top. 
1970 Olds. 98-4-door 

sedan 	loaded 	with 
locally owned. 
1969 Delta 88 4 door 

sedan-one owner car. 
excellent condition. 
1966 Plymoth Fury Sedan 4 

door. 
Call 629-2022 or 629-2083 in 

Eastland. 
We'll sell you a new car, 

any make or model, and save 
your some money! 

Phone: 817-643-1904 office or 
817-643-3434 Home. 

PIANO IN STORAGE 
Beautiful spinet-concole 

stored locally. Reported like 
new. Responsible party can 
take at big savings on low 
payment balance. Write 
Joplin Piano, 1516 Valeska, 
Waco. Texas 76703. 

B&B BACKHOE SERVICE 
Box 671 

Gorman, Texas 
734-2370 

Frank Brinegar 
Backhoe, Dump truck, 
Ditcher. We do oil field 

Roustabout work 

4I • a • • a ic • a a • FOR SALE 

NOTICE-We buy sell or 
Trade Quality Cameras 
any and all types of 35mm 
or larger. No Kodaks or 
Polaroids 205 S. Lamar 

-629.2682 Steven Printing 
& Photography. tf 

CARPENTRY & 
CONSTRUCTION 

WORK-Residential & 
commercial. Remodeling, 

add-ons, new homes, 
custom cabinets, concrete 

9 electrical work, 
etc. 

HOLLIS WILLIAMS* 
442-1933 p-90 

160 Acres, mbst all in 
cultivation. Good flat, loamy 
soil. New fence with steel 
posts. New well and pump. 
$425.00 per acre. 1972 Buick Electra Custom 4 

door hard. Looks and runs 
like new. Sell at or below 
market value. 629.2083 or 
629-2022. 

.4i 	a a • • * aerate 

NOTICE Gooseneck 
hauling and day work. 
Also cattle 	bought and 
sold. Call Charlie For-
tenberry 725- 6607 
(Pioneer) or 725- 6307. 
51- tfc 

Clausen Oil Company, 
Inc. 

Conoco and Mobil 
Products 

Office: 817.725-6582 
Home: 817.643-4836 
AI & Billie Clausen 

P.O. Box 416 
Cross Plains, Tex. 

76443 

	4.11A lr  

33-tic 

We 	need 	listings- 
especially timber land. 
COGBURN REALTY 
De Leon, Texas 
Phone: 893- 6666. 
30- tic 

FOR SALE--75 Olds, 98 
Regency. 4-door, loaded, 
excellent condition, 48,000 
miles, new battery and tires, 
light gray velor interior, 
4,000 best offer, 442-1744. 
48 

FOR SALE: Firewood; Will 
deliver. Ph. 817-259-2504. 
Doug Fisher May, Tex. 
51-3TC 

Dr. 
Ellis & Ellis 
Optometrist 

308 Citizens Nat'l Bank 
Building 

Brownwood, Texas 
GLASSES 

CONTACT LENSES 
Call 646- 8778 

or write, P.O. Box 149 

25 x 45' Church House in 
Cisco For Sale $1,000.00 Lot 
separtly. 442-3407. T93 

nagi 
HOME REPAIR 

SERVICE 
Carpentry-curbing 
fencing-painting 

no charge for estimates 
442-3136 or 442-1370 

• • • • • • • • • • et 

1968 Chevrolet Station 
wagon unusually nice and 
clean, good tires, battery. 
and air conditioner, Runs 
and looks good $585.00. 629-
2083 or 629-2022. 

FOR SALE 191/2  foot 
Coachman travel trailer 
sleeps 6 Call 442-3407. T94 

4 
4 

4 
• 

a 

D 7 Caterpillar Clean and 
ready to go-87,750:77 
THUNDERBIRD Light red 
and 16,000 miles-$5,500. 
70-XR7 COUGAR Gold color, 
68,000 miles-$1,500; Both 
cars have 351 engines and 
get very good mileage; extra 
clean. 
76 YAMAHA 80 Trail Bike' 
Runs good and in nearly new 
condition $ $175.00 
SHETLAND MARE 
$60.00PH. 817-259-3453. 

CHAMBERS 8 
EtlfleS Southwest of Rising 
Station Williams Pavement. 
51-1tp 

• 

108 S. Anderson-3 br. LR. 
DR., Kitchen, 1 bath, large 
lot, 2 car garage, pecan 
trees. 

Have prospects for small 
acreage farms, houses and 
ranches. 

Louis Mayfield 
Broker 

Telephone: 817-643-4073 19-
tfc 

1969 Olds. Delta 88 4 door 
Sudan, exceptionally nice 
$685.00. 629-2083 or 
629-2022. 

PLUMBING 
PRoBEEMSC.a11 Hut-

chens Plumbing Co. for 
dependable and reliable 
service, reasonable rates. 
Water heaters also sold 
and installed. Licensed 
and Bonded. 

442- 3801 
LEWIS HUTCHENS 

RI 2 Box 70 
Cisco, Texas 

(2- 27) 

art 11.4r * * *** 	* 

Factory Authorized 
Service 

on 
Zenith and Philco TV 
Gorman TV Service 

I Call 
Higginbothants 

643-2271 

Shop W-W Mobile Homes 
Hwy. 180 E. Brecken-
ridge. All sizes offered 14 
x 56 thru 14 x 80 Financ-
ing available. Call 817-
555-8142 

JOHNSON & SON 
Water Wells-Shallow Oil 
Test holes-Core drilling 

Tim, Jr.--Tim Sr. 
Ph. 752-7168, Bangs, Tex. 
Ph. 643.3424, Rising Star, 

Star, Tex. 
a It 

Licensed Day Care 
Facility now open in 
Rising Star for your baby 
sitting needs. We serve 
well balanced meals. 
Open 7 a.m.--7 p.m., 
Monday thru Friday $4.50 
--8 hrs. 50 cents hr. each 
additional 	hr. 
OPERATED BY: Billy 
Paul 'and Mary Ann 
Underwood 1 Block So. of 
Hospital Ph. 643-2502. 
43-4TC 

ne for news and 
ath vitising in The Rising Star is 
11:00 a.m. on Tuesday. • 

Fast, Dependable 
Firn Developing 
Palace Drug Store 

Rising Star, Texas Freedom ( FOR RENT ) 
yr,••• ••••••,,,,W 

FOR SALE: 1976 Olds Delta 
88 Royal 4 door hard top for the Shutein 34,000 miles one owner cat 
like new 18 miles per gal. 
Priced for quick sale 629- 

Apartment for rent. Phone 
643-2991. 52-1tc 

FOR SALE 23' Console Color 
T.V. $100.00. 
Apples. $6.00 per bushel. 
$To give away-three male 

Benjy type puppies. Phone: 
643-4871. 5l-2tc 

GREEN THUMB ALERT 

NOTICE-Insulate your home 
with Mastic Solid vinyl siding 
and Reynolds storm 
windows. For free estimate 
call S&M Supply Co., Cisco, 
442-2077. 

2083 or 629-2022. 

We have qualified 
buyers for land in this 
area. If y ou are in- 
terested in buying or 
selling contact us at 
anytime. 

3434 North 6th St. 
'1 	Office Phone 673- 2371. 

Alvin Hackfeld 692- 9597 
Venita Raymond 692- 

4 acres, greenhouse,mo-
bile home. Mobile home: 
can go with property or. 
not. Commercial po-; 
tential-retall or whole-
sale. Eastland location. 
Mary Youvonne McMillan 

104 East 8th 
Cisco, Texas 

442-3846 
p-tfc 

244 

NOTICE!! 
Try Stanley Critters of 

Brownwood for your "Fur" 
Season Trapping Supplies. 
( Steel or Live Traps, Snars, 
carrying cages, catchers, 
lure or coon hounds.) Phone 
915-646-1739 	44-3 mos. c 

FOR SALE: 1970 Lincoln 
Contiltlia 4 door Sudan 
loaded good condition really 
good tires $1150 Can be seen 
at 200 W. Commerce East-)  
land 629.2022 or 629-2083. 5 

Coastal and Johnson Mixed Free library by mall 
hay 
W. Austin 
Phone 643-6872 
Will Deliver Livestock Hauling 

Anywhere and Anytime. 
Cliff Waddell 

Rising Star, Tex. 
Phone: 643-6872 

48-4tp 

Is drinking causing pro-
blems in your life? You 
can be happy and free of 
alcohol. For confidential 
information call AA at 
442-2599. tf with camper, automatic For more information  

poower, cruise, control and 
write: air. 

LAY AWAY PLAN 
Antique Grandfather clock 
for Pa; 
Antique wall and Mantle 
clocks from Germany and 
U.S.A. 
Old Ice Box; 
Large Round dining table 
and 4 chairs and Buffet 
Oak Washstand; 
Antique Oak Dressers; 
Various kinds of Occasional 
Tables; 
Oki scales; wash boards, drill 
press: Irons; old tools: guns; 
cream separates: Many other 
antiques. 
**ALSO A FABRIC SHOP** 
Ph. 817-259-2313, May, 
Texas. On Vaughn St. 1st St. 
So. of blinker light. 48-4TC 

Jimmy Partin 
Insurance 

And Realty Co. 

MORGANS CABINET 
SHOP 

STAR ROUTE 
CARBON TEXAS 

Phone 643-6517 
CUSTOM BUILT 

CABINETS 

Free postage 
Free delivery 

John Deere 70 Tractor Free return postage 
( butane). Make offer 
Completely overhauled. 	Free catalogue of 800 
76' Ford F250 Crew Cab, P-U books to choose from..  

We have qualified buyers 
for land in this area. If you 
are interested in buying or 
selling contact us at 
any time. 

DAVID FENTER 
LICENSED PLUMBER 
AND REMODELING 

CONTRACTOR 
647.1970 

Specializing in 
residential plumbing 

Solid 
vSiloD)IIN G: 

Storm 
Windows, Doors, Re- 

placement Windows, 
Aluminum Screens and 
House Leveling, Roofs 
and Remodeling. 
D&E HOME IMPROVE-

MENT CO. 
BOX 623, RISING STAR, 

TEXAS 76471 
PH. 817-643-3606. 

.37 

3434 North 6th St. 
Office Phone 673 - 2371 

Books by Mail, 
202 Cedar 
Abilene, Texas 79601 
or call 915/673-2311 

FOR SALE: 77 Chevrolet Van 
call 629-1835 after 5:00 p.m. 
or 629-2012. 

SEWER ROOTER 
SERVICE 

See Jack or Marcus 
riggers for mobile home 
nderpenning, house wir- 
n g , 	refrigeration 
robimes, air-condition-
ng, plumbing and home 
epair. Ph. 725-7227. 

Alvin Hackfeld 692 - 9597 
Venita Raymond 692 - 5244 

THE RISING STAR 
Publication No. 466-500 
104 North Main Street 

Phone 817-643-4141 	 Rising Star, Texas 76471 

Secosa., ...lass Postage pa in atRising Star, Texas, under Act 
of Congress in March, 1870, Published weekly. 

Publishers-Mr. & Mrs. H. V. 0' Brien 
Editor Cisco- Herrell Hallmark 
Editor- Eastland-H. V. 0' Brien 
Editor-Ranger- Betty McGee 
Editor Rising Star- Evelyn Donham 
Special Projects: Richard Kurklin 
Office Staff Yvonne Williamson 
Office Staff-Myra Woods 
Office Staff- Margaret Hallmark 
Office Staff Patricia Hallmark 
Office Staff- Edra Butler 
Columnist: J. W. Sitton 
Production Supervisor-Ted Rogers 
Production-Jim Pelham 
Adv. Production-Gertrude Herrell 
Computer Operator- Kathy Fears 
Computer Operator- Kathy Williford 
Photo-Steve Haines 
Feature Writer- Viola Payne 
Mail- Fred Pevehouse 
Custodian- Dalton Hardin 

• Funded by 
THE BIG COUNTRY LIBRARY SYSTEM 
Through the TEXAS STATE LIBRARY 
And The Dept of H E W 

Read the classifieds 

Do you really get a 
balanced diet? Let me tell 
you about Dr. Shaklee's 
Food Supplements, Try 
Dr. Shaklee's Slim and 
Trim PLAN. 

We also carry natural 
food supplements, con-
centrated bio-degradable 
household cleaners, 
natural 	skin 	care 
products, toiletries and 
baby products. 
BARBARA JO KANADY 
SHAKLEE DISTRIBU- 

TOR 
Phone 643-5791 after 6 

P. m. 

- - FOR SALE: Two houses to 
be moved contact W. G. 
( Bill) Reed. 52-1tp JACKIE D. GENTRY 

AUCTIONEER 

"Specialists in VA-FHA and 
Conventional Financing. 
Arts' Mobile Homes, 377 
Plaza Granbury, Texas. 
( 817)573-4551. 	48-tic 

FOR SALE: 1965 Ford 
Galaxy, good condition, good 
tires, r radio, air con-
ditioner. Contact Robert 
Seale 643-4772 52-Up Licensed & Bonded 

TXS-129-0395 

It

Desks, chairs, files, safes, 
tables, cash and carry. 
Save 20- 50 per cent. 
Large selection. 9- 5:30 
weekdays. Value City, 
1030 Butternut, Abilene. 
,  tf  

Rt. 3 (8171 647-1566 

Ranger, Texas 76470 

Would like to lease several 
acres with liveable house 
with option to buy. Contact 
Ed with Eds Studio of Brown-
wood. Ph. 915.643-2619. 
49-tic 

FOR SALE: Motorola 
2-way radios. Financining 
Ac ailab Ic. Low cost 
communications for small 
b usinesses, farmers and 
ranchers. Call 915-646- 
8003 1111 Ave. W., 
Brownwood, Tx. 	t105 

•••••••••••••••MisymbWasedleluifta CARD 
OF THANKS 

air 41-a-• • a a a et • • *It 
POSTMASTER: Send 

address changes to 
The Rising Star 

P.O. Box 127 
Rising Star, Texas 76471 

Commercial Printing- Hale Dunson 

WATER WELL 
DRILLING 

J.D. WOOD 
Cross Plains, 76443 

Ph. 725-7563 
725 or 6111. 

42-4TC 

Ed Williams 
Cesspool and Septic Tank 

Cleaning Service 
24 hour service 
915-646.9333 

1707 Stewart Street 
Brownwood, Texas 76801 

5-13tp 

FOR SALE: 1 Fillie Colt 
by Pacific Bert AA, out of 
a AA producing Grand-
daughter of double bid. 1 
Fillie Colt by Pacific Ben 
AA out of a Daughter of 
Moncango AAA. 629-
1528. t100 

For Sale: Registered 
Brahman Bulls and Heifers, 
Red and Gray. Prices from 
$350.00 Contact Rodney C. 
Stephens 	Phone 
817-893-6711 Business or 
817-893-6766 home. 	7-8tc 

Our thanks to all in the 
community who helped 
make 	our 	residents 
Christmas so lovely. There 
are too many to thank in-
dividually, but we do ap-
preciate all who came out 
and shared their time with 
our residents. The cards, 
gifts, and flowers were so 
heartwarming and we sin-
cerely appreciate them. 

May God Bless Each Of 
You throughout the New 
Year. Danny and Josie 
Hughes, Rising Star Nursing 
Center. 52-1tc 

••••••••••••••••••••••••• • 

FOR SALE 1973 Buick 
Electra Limited, hard top 
coupe, every accessory that 
Buick offers, low mileage. 
Drives and runs like new. 
Call 629-2083 or come by and 
see at 202 W. Commerce. 

CISCO-EASTLAND-zRANGER 
SUBSCRIPTION RATES:By carrier in city, 30 cents a 

week or 90 cents a month: $10.60 a year; one year by mail in 
county, $7.00; City P.O. Boxs $7.00; one year elsewhere in 
state, $10.00 out of slate $12 year. 

ift-*** - ***/**-* ****• 
* 	3Li_..,Ni & SIMMONS 	* 
* WATER WELL 	* 
* DRILLING AND 	If 
* 	 * 
* 	SERVICE 	J.- 
4. Ph. 748.5401, Blanket, 	4. 
* Texas or Ph. 646.1553, * 
* Brownwood, Texas. Roy * 
* Deen and Terry Simmons. * 

48-4TP 

RISING STAR SUBSCRIPTION RATES: By 
mail in Eastland and Ad joing Counties: $4.00 per 
year: in Texas, $5.00 per iyear: elsewhere is U.S. 
and foreign counties, $8.00 per year. 

FOR SALE: Drive a little 
save a lot on your mobile 
home. Double wide and 
singles; several to choose 
from. Eastland direct factory 
outlet. Interstate 20, Olden, 
Texas Ph. 817-653-2432 FHA 
financing and conventional. 
41-dc 

Long Branch Polled Hereford 
Palled Hereford Breeding 
Bulls for Sale. Limplighters 
and Victor Domino bloodline. 
Few heifers for sale. Call 
643-4437. 	 t28 

111111i1111111111111111MIM11111 

ART'S WELDING SHOP 
300 N. Seaman 

is now open 
12:00 noon every day 

except Saturday, All day. 
T101 
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bor; therefore tove is me 
fulfilling of the law. And that 
knowing the time, that now it 
is high time to awake out of 
sleep; for now is our 
salvation nearer than when 
we believed. The night is far 
spent, the day is at hand; let 
us therefore cast off the 
works of darkness, and let 
not 	in 	rioting 	and 
drunkenness, 	not 	in 
chambering and wan-
tonness, not in strive and 
envying. 

But put on the Lord Jesus 
Christ, and make not 
provisions for the flesh, to 
fulfil the lusts thereof. 
Therefore, we all must one 
day give account to God our 
actions in this life; our life is 
not in our years, but in our 
labors. Some of us have lived 
a hundred years before we 
are 40. Others have lived 5 
years by the time we are 70. 
What do we mean by that? 
Our life is based upon our 
labors for the Lord. When we 
stand before God and our 
labors are looked upon and 
their value assessed, that 
will be the number of years 
we have lived. If we have not 
done anything for the Lord, 
or if we have done things 
against the Lord, all our 
years will be meaningless. 
Lenin and Stalin, both lived 
to full maturity in years, but 
as far as God is concerned 
they have no labors for Him. 
What are their years 
Nothing! On the other hand, 
when men die in Christ, their 
works d do follow them, 
Their labors will count as 
years and make them stand 
out as stars. Myrtle Owen. 

Church 
Of 

Christ 
There is something about 

owning something that 
makes it special to you. At 
this season of the year we all 
have more that we are in 
control of and are 
responsible for. A mother 
may go through her house 
and say, Pick that up and put 
it away." And the son 
watching tv may answer 
back, "It's not mine, tell Dad 
to get it, it's his." 
We feel no responsiblity for 

that which is not ours, but a 
tremendous amount for that 
which we own. Probably the 
reason for this is the price we 
had to pay for it and the 
pleasure it brings to us in its 
use. A mother and father 
love and feel responsible for 
their children. Every parent 
thinks its offspring is thge 
best. Every parent should be 
willing to do whatever is 
needed to keep their child 
safe and happy. 
When I became a husband I 

knew the thing that made my 
wife special to me was that 
she belonged to me and to 
me 	She was a gift to 

me from her parents ana 
from the Lord. When we 
becaue parents we would 
brag about our child and 
probably make some get 
tired of it; but no child is 
special Jeally special until 
you feel that committment to 
keep and train and feed, 
clothe and protext that child. 
Possession 	of 	these 
responsibilities increases 
love. 
In the Bible, we are told 

that Christians are not their 
own, they are bought with a 
price I Corinthians 6:20 and 
7:23). And so, the church is 
bought with a price; the price 
being Christ's own blood, 
Acts 20:28. With that price 
tag attached to us, we know 
that Jesus is committeed to 
us. He is doing a lot for us 
because we are his offspring 
Acts 17:26-28. To The 
Christian, as the song says, 
He is my everything, both 
great and small. He gave His 
life for me, made every thing 
new. He is my everything; 
not how about you?" Mike 
Wiggins, minister. 
• 

LOCAL REPORTS 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 

Bibb visited Mrs. Evelyn 
Bibb , in Throckmorton 
Monday. OWEES7277Alr)  

ti FUR COMPANY BUYER WILL BE IN ti 

RISING STAR FROM 8:30 Till 9:15 
\ 	At Skelly Truck Stop Every Friday 

In December And January. 
S\ 

ti YOUR BUYER IS FRED BARRETT $  

ti 

ti 

ti 
Before They Can Be Sold!!! 

Ph. 817-647-1906 

All Bobcats Must Be Tagged By 

Game Warden 

S 

ti 

$" 
1/41 3  To 

$27 

98 

To 

OFF $36 

111/012r 
BANKAMERICOO 

fivfir-iii 

EASTLAND - RANGER 
629.2321 647.1436 

EASTLAND COUNTY'S FAMILY STORE 
FEATURING NATIONALLY ADVERTISED BRANDS 

"Try to do better at this New 
Year's party dear. Last year 
you beat the old year out by 
two hours." 

Money will last longer and you will be better off 

financially if you start investing in Certificates of 

Deposit First State Bank pays the highest interest 

rates available and we can find the right one for 

you. 

Member F.D.I.C. 

EXCELLENCE IN BANKING 	PARKING 	DRIVE-IN BANKING 

•• 
t. 	 fMM 

RISING STAR, TEXAS 70471 

Thursday, December 28, 1978 

Cattle Feeding Profits To Be Slim In 1979 

FROM OUR CHURCHES 
Mr. and Mrs. C.E. Claborn 

of Livingston; Mr. and Mrs. 
Wade Claborn of Tom Ball 
and Mr. and Mrs. C. D. 
Claborn o of Lufkin have 
been recent visitors of Mr. 
and Mrs. Mutt Carroll and 
attended funeral services of 
Mrs. Homer Claborn in Cisco 
during weekend. 

•••••••••-•••••• • • 
' COMMENTARY • 

upper 150 per hundred-
weight for 1978 about 46 
percent higher than last 
year. Prices will likely not 
increase half that much in 
1979. However, Choice 
yearling feeder steers will 
probably average in the mid 
to upper $60. 
As far as they feeding 

business is concerned, fed 
cattle prices should also go 
up next year and will likely 
average in the upper S50s. 
this rise, however will 
depend upon supplies of 
competing meats and 
consumer demand notes 
Uvacek. 
All this means that profit 

margins for cattle feeders 
will be slim during 1979 
points out the specialist. In 
fact there may well be losses 
at times. 

Despite higher prices for 
fed cattle the cattle feeding 
business may well be in for a 
squeeze in 1979 due to 
increasing costs. These costs 
are in the form of high feeder 
cattle prices. 
While there will be good 

feed supplies at generally 

favorable costs, people in the 
cattle feeding business will 
be faced with higher prices 
for the cattle they will be 
putting into their feedlots 
reports Dr. Ed Uvacek, 
livestock 	marketing 
specialist with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension 
Service. 
Accroding to the Texas 

A&M University System 
speicalist, high feeder prices 
are a result of two things 
massive liquidation of the 
cattle herd since 1975 which 
has brought on a dwindling 
supplyof feeder cattle and 
inspiration from spring and 
summer proftis in cattle 
feeding. 
Looking at feeder prices. 

Uvacek points out that 
choice yearling steers at 
Amarillo will average in the 

• • 
• 

• ▪  By Myrtle Owen • 
••••••••••••••1 Star Drive In Restaurant 

Will Now Remain Open 

Until 8 P.M. 

Closed Mondays 

Things that are contrary to 
sound doctrine: 

Paul, an apsotle of Jesus 
Christ by the commandment 
of God our Savior, and Lord 
Jesus Christ, Which is our 
hope; Unto Timothy, my own 
son in the faith: Grace, 
mercy, a and peace, from 
God our Father and Jesus 
Christ our Lord. As I 
besought thee to abide still at 
Ephesus, When I went into 
Macedonia, that thou 
mightest charge some that 
they teach no other doctrine, 
neither give heed to fables 
and endless genealogies, 
which minister questions, 
rather than godly edifying 
which is in faith: so do. Now 
the end of the Com-
mandment is Charity out of a 
pure heart, and of a good 
conscience, and of faith 
unfeigned: Owe no man 
anything, but to love one 
another for he that loveth 
another hath fulfilled the 
law. For this thou shalt not 
commit adultery, thou shalt 
not kill, thou shalt not steal, 
thou shalt not bear false 
witness, thou shalt not covet; 
and if there be any other 
Commandment, it is briefly 
comphrended in this saying 
namely, thou shalt love they 
woricp,  neighbort  as thyself. Love 

." in his neigh- 
\\ I/ 

\11/4 oslk\‘//ou 

NOTICE 
CRUSHED ROCK FOR SALE IN EASTLAND, TEX. 

Driveway chat 

Sewer ditch rock 

Base rock 

Topping rock 

Concrete rock 

Tank battery pad rock 

Crusher located on old Texas Electric POWER Plant Road 

You load at crusher or we deliver 

The B. C Company, Eastland, Tex 

Phone Plant 817-2811 
Office 629-2993 
Night 647-1525 

WU DA V& 

Carver Huddleston 
January 2 
January 3 
Chuck Gilliland 
Colleen Cannistraci 
Lida Mae Howard 
January 4 
Ruth Griffin 
Artie White 
Maxine McKinnerney 
January 5 
Ray Darnell 
Charles Tepher 
Anna Ratcliffe 
Irene Mayfield 
Brad Barnes 
January 6 
Mrs. W.C. Brush 
Colleen Hook 
Loranie Williams 
Marvis Hart 
January 7 
richard Croft 
David Grider 
January 8 
Tommy Darnell 
Mary Ann Lee 

MENS SHOE SALE! 
One Big Group Dress And Casual 

WOMEN'S 
FASHION BOOTS 

ON SALE! 
Leather, Suedes And Man 

WOMEN'S 
SHOE SALE! 

Styles For Dress And 
Casual, Most All Sizes. Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Carroll and girls of Tolar and 
Brandon Carroll were 
holiday visitors of Mr. and 
Mrs. Mutt Carroll and Mrs. 
Horace Witt and Junior Witt. 

Other Colors 
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$38 	Off 

NOW 

 

Reg. 

$22 

To 
To 

$ 1 9 

NOW 

35% 9430  
OFF 

$ 1 885  

Reg. 

$24 

To 

$44 

Made Materials 
NOW 

25% $108 

OFF $33 
MEN'S SWEATERS 

FOR SALE! 
ENTER STOCK 

Slipovers And Cardigans 

v  

WOMEN'S SWEATERS 
ON SALE 

Entire Stock Of Warm Sweaters 

Reg. 	 NOW 

WOMEN'S COATS 
ON SALE! 

Entire Stock Winter Styles 

NOW Reg. 
$60 

Reg. 	 NOW  

$13 4 $975  35% $49 
To 	 To 

$52 
'80 

To 	 TO 
$34  OFF $2550  

OFF 

GIRLS SWEATERS 
AND COATS 

$914 
Men's And Boy's Heavy 

JACKETS ON SALE! 
Warm Winter Jackets 

WOMEN'S SPORTSWEAR 
MIX AND MATCH 

In Many Colors. Blazers, Tops, Skirts, 

Pants, Vests 8 Etc. 

ONE BIG GROUP 

Reg. 
94 350/0  To  
To 

$40 OFF  $26 Men And Boys Sizes 
NOW 

s9 
To 

$75 

In 
Reg. 

$12 Reg. 

14 

To 

$38 

To 

NOW 

35% $914 
To 

OFF 
$2470  

OFF 

400 



Each day, more than 180,000 
adults in the Big Country rely 
on The Abilene Reporter-News 
for their local news and 
sports, as well as a complete 
package of national and world 
news, special features and 
leisurely entertainment. Join 
the thousands who receive and 
enjoy the Reporter-News. For 
home delivery contact your 
home-town Reporter-News 
agent today. 

RISING STAR 
Ruth Griffin 6434082 

By Carrier: 	 at,  
ONE YEAR, morning $ Sunday 	 $54.00 
ONE YEAR, morning only 	 U0.20 

Order your mail subscription by writing 
to The Abilene Reporter-News, 
Circulation Dept., P.O. Box 30, Abilene, 
Tex., 79604, or by phoning (915) 673-
4284. 
By Mail 
ONE YEAR, morning & Sunday 	 $65.00 
ONE YEAR, morning only 	 $57.20 

The Abilene Reporter-News 
There's something in it for you. 

NEW LISTING Custome 
garage in great lor 
one of Eastland's t 
impossible to list tht 

iedroom, 21/2  bath, 2 car 
corner lot. This is truly 

..th so many extras it is 
—ad. Drive by at 725 S. Dixie and 

Farmers' Tax Deadlines Approaching 
qualifying as livestock 
facilities include those used 
to breed chickens or hogs. of 
produce milk from dairy 
cattle and to produce feeder 
cattle or pigs, broiler 
chickens or eggs. Facilities 
must include as an integral 
part of the structure or 
enclosure equipment to 
contain livestock and to 
provide water feed and 
temperature control if 
necessary. 
Effective for sales after Oct. 

31, the amount of net capital 
gain 	a 	noncorporate 
taxpayer may deduct from 
gross income is increased 
from 50 to 60 percent. Thus, 
only 40 percent of net captial 

of Freeport were holiday 
visitors in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Kenneth Bibb. 
Steve, Marilyn and Randy 
Bibb are home for the 
holidays. They are students 
at A.C.U. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Agnew 
and David of Abilene and 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Huckabee 
of El Paso were holiday 
visitors in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Ray Agnew and 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Bibb. 

# PERSONALS oain is to be included in 
gross income. For sales 
before Nov. I. the former 
deduction of 50 percent of 
net long term capital gain 
over net short term capital 
loss applies. 
Another change concersn 

tax credity for energy-saving 
improvements 	and 
renewable energy equipment 
installed in homes. 
for information on other 

changes in the Revenue Bill 
of 1978 and for assistance in 
filing your income tax return. 
Lovell suggests several IRS 
publications 	1 9 7 9 
--Your Federal Inconie Tax 
and the "Farmer's Tay 
Guide." 

Top quulity replaces 

merit parts for cars 

(End trucks. 

Judy Goodwin and Janet 
Isabel] of Houston and Mr. 
and Mrs. Tommy Alford and 
little son, Chanse, of 
Houston, were Holiday 
visitors in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. G. H. Lockhart and 
other relatives. 

Mr and mrs. 1 ommy tsioo 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank 
Jacobs have recently 
returned home from Los 
Angeles, California, after 
visiting his brother, Millard, 
who has been ill but has since 
improved. 

Mrs. Lola Mae Shely of 
Austin is visiting in the home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Conrad 
Schaefer for Christmas 
Holidays. 

• • 
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A NOTICE!!! 
LILLIAN'S BEAUTY SHOP 

(Operated by Mona Wilson), 
Will Be Open Tuesday Thru 
Saturday The Remainder Of 
December. 

A 

A 

Gisi Plains Auto Supply 

833 Main St. 
r‘  Ph. 1254212 

• 
A 

rt.  

• 

r. 
A 

.( 
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H & W Developement H& W Realty 
216 S. Seaman 

BREAKFAST 
Tuesday, 2nd 
Waffles 
Syrup 
Juice 
Milk 
Wednesday, 3rd 
Apple muffins 
Juice 
milk 
Thursday, 4th 
Biscuits 
Gravy 
Sausage 
Juice 

629-1702- 	629-1703 
Eastland TRADEINS & RESALE 

While most taxpayers have 
until April 15 actually Apr. 
16 to file their 1978 income 
tax returns farmers and 
ranchers face a much earlier 
filing date. 
Agricultural producers who 

do not file an estimate of 
their income by Jan. 15 and 
do not pay estimated taxes 
must file their tax returns 
and pay due taxes by mar. 1. 
However if farmers fit an 
estimate they have until the 
Apr. 16 deadline to file final 
returns points out Ashley 
Lovell, 	exonomist 	in 
management with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension 
Service. 
Lovell notes several 

considerations for Texas 
farmers and ranchers as they 
prepare their 1978 income 
tax returns. 
Filing requirements for 

1978 are the same as in 1977. 
For example, an individual 
must file a return if his 
gross income is $2,950 or 
more, and a married couple 
under 65 years of age must 
file if their joint gross income 
is more than $4,700. If both 
are 65 or older, they may 
make $6,200 before a return 
is required. 
he Revenue Bill of 1978 

specifies that for tax years 
ending after Aug. 15. 1971, 
single purpose livestock. 
poultry or horticultural 
structures arc eligible for 
investment 	credity. 
Examples purpose structures 

Thursday, 

December 28, 1978 

The light Touch 

Ranger 3 bedroom, 1 bath, living area, kitchen and dining com-
bination. Woodburning fireplace. Central heat and air. 
Paneled and new carpet. Nice location with double garage 
and storage. Fenced back yard and shade trees. 3 bedroom, 1 bath, living and dining area, nice kitchen and 

cabinets. Carpet and paneling. 2 car detached carport and 
fenced back yard. As is: $18,500.00 Here is that country home you have wanted sn long. 3 

bedroom, 2 bath, large den with woodburning fireplace, 
living room, dining room large kitchen with lots of cabinets. 
Some paneling and completely carpeted. Huge workshop. All 
of this on approximately 4 acres. 

For Sale: 499 Crestwood under construction now this 3 
bedroom, 2 baths brick home with living room, dining room 
and kitchen with built-ins. Woodburning fireplace and double 
garage. Nice large lot in Ideal location. Time to come in and 
pick your colors $47,500.00 with10 percent  down on Con-
ventional Financing. 

Olden 

2 bedroom, 1 bath, large kitchen, huge living room, on 
large lot city water, gas and tv cable attached carport on 
payment. 

Lake Leon 

For Sale; 2 bedroom, living room, kitchen and 1 bath, 
Located on nice corner lot with carport at back and close to 
school. Some furniture $13,900.00. 

3 bedroom, 13/4  baths with small glassed-in area ideal for 
office or plant room. Panelled and carpet. Total electric 
central, heat and air. Kitchen has built-ins. City and lake 
water, nice shade trees, some small fruit trees. Double 
garage. $40,000.00. 

By Clint Bray 

One of the nicest 2 bedroom, 1 bath home in Eastland. Nice 
kitchen with built-ins and inlaid on floor and in hall. Carpet in 
large living area and bedrooms. Central heat and air plus 
floor furnace. Large extra bedroom under separate roof at 
rear of house. Attached double carport, Beautiful shaded 
corner lot. Financing avaialable. 

2 large bedrooms, 1 bath kitchen, living and dining room. 
Paneled and some carpet. Detached 1 car garage. Good 
location. Immediate possession. 

CISCO 

3 Bedroom, 1 bath, living room, dining and kitchen. Newly 
redone. Large lot with small house at back. Also large 
detached garage and workshop. Lots of possiblities. Some 
Pecan trees. Priced right. 

Gorman 

Very,,gowl conimercial, building site conveniently located 
on highway 6 290 ft. frontage by 150 foot deep. 

Milk 
Friday, 5th 
Toast 
Jelly.  
Juice 
Milk 
LUNCH 
Tuesday, 2nd 
Fried Fish 
Tartar sauce 
Black-eyed peas 
Creamed potatoes 
Cold slaw 
Chocolate cake 
Rolls 
Butter 
Wednesday, 3rd 
Chicken Fried Steak 
Gravy 
French Fries 
Green Beans 
Lettuce-Tomatoes 
Rolls-Butter 
Peanut butter & syrup 
Thursday, 4th 
Tacos 
Cheese 
Lettuce-Tomatoes 
Pork and Beans 
Pear halves 
Friday, 5th 
Hot dogs 
Relish 
Pickles 
Onions 

-Potatoes 
Peanut sandies 
Milk is served with all 

meals. 
This menu is subject to 

change. 

'Pt A,104' 

Ray Winingar Broker 
WE HAVE MANY CHOICE BUILDING SITES 

COME IN AND PICK YOUR OWN PLAN 
J.C. Butler 629- 2149 
Ramond Fox 629- 1140 
Larry Armstrong 629- 1683 

EQUAL HOUSING 
OPPORTUNITIES 

Thursday, September 28, 1978 

Can you imagine anyone as 
unhappy as a teenager with a 
live secret and a dead tele-
plume? 
Maybe the best way to live 

happily ever after is not to be 
after too much. 
The best thing about 

growing older is that it takes 
such a long time. 
Blessed are the ignorant. 

for they are happy in think-
ing they know everything. 
Pessimist: one who has 

lived with an optimist. 
Here's wishing you a 

happy. healthy, and profit-
able New Year. At Bray's in 
Eastland and Ranger. 

CITIZEN REALTY 
RANGER 

"We Sell Eastland County" 

ciSco EASTLAND 

call us for all the iisiormation-Won't last kat!!! 
OWNER SAYS SELL!!! We have two new bi__A homes, in 
Eastland's finest neighborhood both are 3 bedroom, 2 bath 2 
car garages, wood burning fireplaces, central air and heat, 
loaded with extras. Excellent financing available Trade-ins 
considered-Call today for more information. 
TWO STORY HOUSE 4 bedroom, 2 bath, frame carpet, A 
good buy $22,340. Call today for details on financing. 
REMODELED 2 bedroom-Good condition neat, small 
frame house, range and refrigerator goes with it a real good 
buy at $6500. 
LOVELY COUNTRY HOME 5 miles Northwest of town. 
Three bedroom 2 bath all built-ins, living-room, dining 
room, den with wooden fireplace. Very attractive home, 
dining room, den with wooden fireplace. Very attractive 
home, call for appointment to see. 
MOBILE HOME14 x 80 3 bedroom 2 bath mobile home built-
ins central air and heat in mint condition, owner bought 
new, needs to sell-call us for details. 
REAL NICE2 bedroom frame home in nice neighborhood 
priced to sell. Call for details. 
611 acres with 1 2  minerals near Lake Leon with an older 3 
bedroom brick home. 
COMANCHE COUNTY 292 acres-72 acres peanut allotment 
110 coastal 110 cultivation with a real nice 3 bedroom 2 bath 
home, irrigation wells, 2 stock tanks plus 1 irrigation tank 
call for details. 
47 acres South of 1-20 corner of interchange, ideal for 
building site, highway frontage-prized to sell 1 2  minerals 

LARGE 3 BEDROOM HOME on 3 lots-Buy equity and 
assume loan of only $11,400. A good solid home priced for 
quick sale. 
RECENTLY REMODELED Good location on 13th Street 2 
nice 2 bedroom with study. Good financing low down 
payment•immediate occupancy. Call for details. 
EQUITY BUY Real nice 3 bedroom home, 2 car carport with 
storage room Shady corner lot with fenced back yad. 
Excellent condition. Buy equity and assume loan. Immedi-
ate position. 

2 HOUSES SIDE BY SIDE 2-2 bedroom frame homes on 
individual lot. Buy 1 and rent other. A bargain at $12,500 
total price. 

INVESTMENT PROPERTY Combination residental and 
business in good location. Too many extras to list. Call us 
today for details. 
SUPER HOME on 	 -3 bedroom with beautiful 
carpet. With built-i SOLD shwasher. 2 car garage on 
a landscaped corn( 	 .. in the mid-teens. 
FRESH ON MARKET-COMMERCIAL BUILDING with 
inventory for fast foods. Excellent opportunity for interested 
party. Owner financing available. Call for details. 
SOUTH OF CISCO -80 acres improved $500. per acre. 

goes with property. 
LAKE LEON ROAD 41/2  acres good building site $4,500 
FRESH ON MARKET Apartment rental and established 
business. Call for details. 
GROCERY STORE AND STATION bait house, with a 3 
bedroom home on 1 acre at Lake Leon-call for details. 
BROWNWOOD Thunderbird-Bay 2 lots-water and elec-
tricity. 
161 ACRES 14 miles Northwest of Ranger 40 acres coastal 
bermuda 20 love grass 101. range land-improved. Fenced 
and crossed fenced, two tanks and corrals. 
WEEKENDERS WILL APPRECIATE this one bedroom 
lake home with deep water boat dock large lot, all for 
$22000. 
COME SEE THIS MOBILE HOME 3 lots, boat dock, 
storage house, furniture, located on ideal part of the lake. 
Priced to sell $31500. 
CUSTOM BUILT LAKE HOME on beautiful deed lake front 
lot, 2 large bedroom 2 full baths, 2 car garage. Custome 
cabinets and built-ins, big kitchen, fireplace, boat house, 
basement, many other amentities. Call for appointment. 
WATER FRONT BEAUTY 3 bedroom home with fireplace, 
have covered patio landscaped back yard to water. Boat 
dock and ramp $53,200. 
LARGE LOTS and deep water frontage, 2 bedroom 
screened sleeping porch, are features of this lake home, 
city water and priced to sell in the upper 30's. 
ANOTHER ONE 1 bedroom lake cabin only $18000 lake 
front, boat dock. Call today for detzils!! 
FRESH ON MARKET See to appreciate this 3 bedroom, 2 
bath central air and heat, all built-ins, den, large boat dock, 
wooded lot, storage house, pump house, 2 septic tanks also 
city water-Call for more information. 

WE HAVE OTHER CISCO LISTINGS CALL THE 
NUMBER BELOW FOR MORE INFORMATION: 

707 Ave. D-Cisco Office 

442-3568 
Teena McMurray 442-2459 

Dana Goosen 442-3958 
Ann Williams 442-1933 

Hazel Underwood 629-1188 

FRESH ON MARKET 396 acres Northwest of Ranger, high-
way frontage. Coastal and love grass with three stock tanks 
makes this a real nice place. Priced to sell, call for details 
today. 

NICE ROOMY 3 BEDROOM. 2 bath home with 2 car 
detached garage. carpet. Built-ins, central air and heat. 
Pretty lot S36.000. Small down payment FHA or no down to 
Veterans. 
NEED ROOM? Buy this 31/3  acres in good location on 
Eastland Hill and get big mobil home included in 
price-priced for quick sale-Call for details. 
SEE TO APPRECIATE Nice 3 bedroom home on corner 
lot-beautiful paneling-small down payment on FHA Loan. 
GOOD LOCATION ON LAMAR Nice 3 bedroom. I''2 bath. 
brick. Lois of extras-Vacant and Ready for you. Call today 
for del ails. 
LARGE BRICK HOME Spanish Style Brick. 3 bedroom. 2 
bath on wooded corner lot in great location. Storage 
building-barbecue grill. nice fenced yard. Lots of storage-
Low Forties-good financing. 
RECENTLY REMODELED-Neat 2 bedroom home with 
fresh paint inside and out. New roof, only $15.900, small 
down FHA or no down to Veterans. 
NEW LISTING 3 bedroom, 2 bath home located on extra 
acre lot on Breckenridge Highway-won't last long at 
S23.000. ood financing-Call for details. 
JUST REMODELED-Nice 3 bedroom home redone inside 
and out. Vacant and ready for you. See today-S20.950-Small 
down FHA. 
BARGAIN-REDUCED-Good buy on this 2 bedroom frame 
home-reduced to $5,000. for quick sale. 
COMMERCIAL BUILDING Good investment on main Street 
in Ranger-Leased to four going business-Call for more 
information. 

WE HAVE OTHER LISTINGS IN RANGER-CALL 
THE NUMBER BELOW FOR MORE 
INFORMATION: 

107 A Main-Ranger 

647-1302 
Bill Griffin 647.1635 

FHA-VA 
CONVENTIONAL 

Syr 

lit TAKE 
TRADE-INS 

EQUAL HOUSING 
OPPORTUNITIES 

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON EASTLAND'S LISTINGS CALL: 
820 W. Main-Eastland 

629-1769 
Wayne Durham 629-8212 	Carol Senkel 629-1269 

Barbara Love 647-1914 	Kenny Cogburn 629-2348 

C. ANGY FOWLER, BROKER 
OPEN DAILY 9 To 5-Sunday 1-5 

Anytime By Appointment 



B ring in the year 

with towering hopes for 
peak happiness and 
health. And, top them off wi h .thanks from us. 

The Honey Bee And 
Honey Bee Ranch Rags 

643-1601 

Lott slyer Lake 
was a 
whiny resort- 
until they 
discovered... 

PERM tl 

ROONEY•ROBERTS•irINBALIST.SHARRETT 
ALLICf 	cant 	 THE NOM 

FAYE•EVANS • CURB, ONGREGATION rel..4 LASSIE 

Muse and Lyres by Richard M Sherman and Robert B Sherman 

Music Supervened. Arranged and Conducted by Intern Kornai 
Story by Robert B Sherman & Richard M Sherman 

Screenplay by Jean Holloway, Robert B Sherman & R.chard M Sherman 
Produced by Boma Granville Mather and Witham Beaudine Jr 

Directed by Don Chaney 

BRADFORD HEATHER 
DILIMAN MENZIES 
NEVA 	KEENAN BARBARA 
McCARTHY WYNN STEELE 

CIO DOLIrrSTEREO cam by c F 
Refused by The Iniernelionel Pe lure Show Company e1978 Lesser Pioduchom Inc R RESTRICTED mu- _ 

A NEW WORLD PICTURE 

SPECIAL LIMITED ENGAGEMENT 
OF THE 

FUNNIEST MOVIE EVER MADE 
image of a man who changed the 
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Food For Wildlife Rising Star Nursing 
Center Celebrates 
Christmas Party 

Christmas has been such a 
busy season this year. 
December practically flow 
by and the New year 1979 is 
almost here. We have had 
several groups in and out 
lately, plus a few parties. So 
you know we have a lot of 
activity going on around 
here. 

The birthday party was 
fun! Special thanks to Leroy 
Woody and Bryant Houston 
for providing entertainment 
and to the home for the 
refreshments. 

Our Christmas party was 
Friday, December 22. We 
had a great turnout from our 
families and the community. 
Rev. Bill Campbell of May 
First Baptist Church 
presented the Christmas 
message. It was very 
beautiful and touching. He 
and his wife Garie then sang 

adapted to must soil types for 
range seeding mixtures 
where average annual rain-
fall is 18 inches or more. The 
plant. however, does not 
appear to be adapted to wet 
or saline soils. 
Locally, one planting of 

Maximilian Sunflower is 
currently being avaluated. 
Jasper Williamson has plant 
sunflower seed with a mix-
ture of range grasses on his 
ranch located 5 mi. South of 
Ranger. Jasper is interested 
in improving his operation to 
benefit both livestock and 
wildlife. 
The high protein content of 

Maximilian sunflower makes 
it especially attractive to 
deer, cattle, sheep. horses, 
and goats. The plant is so 
palatable that several test 
plantings have been killed by 
overgrazing from cattle and 
deer. Birds eat the seeds 
readily and the tall, dense 
growth provides cover for 
several species of wildlife. 
'Aztec' is being released by 

SCS in cooperation with the 
Texas Agricultural Experi-
ment Station and the Texas 
Parks and Wildlife Depart-
ment. 
Foundation seed can be 

purchased by commercial 
seed growers from the Foun-
dation Seed Service. Texas 
A&M University, College 

Station. Texas 77843. 
For seed production 

purposes. about one pound 
of pure live seed per acre 
should be planted. For range 
seeding mixtures, .25 to .5 
pounds should be planted. 

some lovely songs, followed 
by Christmas carols sung by 
all. Then Santa arrived and 
we were presented with 
some very lovely gifts. The 
First Baptist Church. Rising 
Star made lap robes; the 
First Methodist Church, 
Rising Star made some 
lovely fruit packs; the Rising 
Star Church of Christ made 
neck pillows; and the 
Saturday Club made up bags 
of lotion and goodies to eat. 
We appreciate all of these 
gifts so much. Nell Maynard 
and Bryant Houston 
provided music for us as 
refreshments were served. 
Our thanks to them and to all 
the wonderful ladies who 
served. Overall, it was really 
the best party we've had all 
year! 

The May 4-H club was in 
one day and brought us a 
nice assortment of gifts---
stationary, lotion, etc. Also, 
the May FHA was in and 
brought us even more 
goodies to eat. These two 
groups have been very good 
to us this past year. 

Charlottee Anderson and 
her girls from Rising Star 
schools gave a lovely 
program in sign language to 
"You Light Up My Life." We 
really enjoyed this, too. 

Several church groups 
have been in to sing. We hope 
they will all be back again 
soon. This has been a truly 
wonderful Christmas for us 
here at Rising Star Nursing 
Center. Our thanks to all in 
the community who helped 
make it that way. 

May you have a blessed 
New Year! 

'Aztec' Maximilian 
sunflower, a native forb 
relished by livestock and 
wildlife, has been released 
by the U.S. Soil Conservation 
Service. A forb is a 
herbaceous plant that is not a 
grass, sedge. or rush. 
Wayne Parker, Range 

conservationist for SCS at 
Eastland, said the new 
variety was selected for use 
In range seeding. 
"A lot of livestock 

producers in Texas would 
like to include seed of a 
native plant used by livestock 
and wildlife-especially deer 
and game birds-in range 
seeding mixtures," Parker 
said. "But seed for such 
plans simply are not 
available. 
"But 'Aztec' Maximilian 

sunflower will change that," 
Parker continued. "We anti-
cipate a heavy demand for 
the seed as soon as it is 
available." 

Parker said that commercial 
seed growers will be planting 
'Aztec' in 1979. A small 
amount of seed should be 
available for use in range 
seeding mixtures in 1979 and 
1980. 
Maximilian sunflower is 

native to most of the grass-
lands of the Southwest, but 

r
the plant is so relished by 
livestock and wildlife that it 
has been killed out on most 
rangeland. Seed for the plant 
has never been grown 
commercially. 
'Aztec' has undergone 

extensive field testing since 
1969; plantings have been 
made at 55 locations in 
Texas. 17 in Oklahoma. and 
at II locations in Kansas. 
The plant has proven to be 

Look Who's New 
Chad Preston 

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Salyer 
of Houston are proudly 
announcing the birth of their 
son, Chad Preston, born 
December 19, 1979 in a 
Houston hospital. The little 
man weighed 8 lbs. 8 azs and 
is 20" long. 

Material grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. D. R. Alford of 
Sweeney. 

Paternal grandmother is 
Mrs. Bobby Salyer of 
Houston. 

Great grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. G. H. Lockhart 
of Rising Star. 

Thursday, 

December 28, 1978 

Ray Agnew is home atter a 
ten day stay at West Texas 
Medical Center. Here's 
hoping for a speedy 
recovery. 

Mr. anu iyErs. tJeleK rtoacn 
of Fort Worth; Mr. and Mrs. 
Merle Roach of Midland; 
Eldon Roach of Austin and 
Mr. and Mrs. M. E. Mon-
tgomery of Ponca City, 
Oklahoma, were visitors of 
Mrs. John Roach during the 
holidays. 

Holidays visitors of Mr. 
and Mrs. Loyd Baker were 
Mr. and Mrs. J.C. Martin of 
Odessa and Chip McCarver 
of Midland. 
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[10) REAL ESTATE OPEN MON-SAT 	FHA-VA-CONVENTIONAL 
629-1781 

FINANCING 
LARGE ACREAGE YEAR ROUND FISHING Be ready to enjoy it in this 3 

bedroom brick home located on Lake Leon. Excellent water 
front, docks and ramps ready for your boat. Enjoy the 
fireplace paneling and carpet. 3 patios. See to appreciate. 
553.200.00. 
ENJOY THE SOLITUDE In this newly remodeled 1 

bedroom cabin at Lake Leon. Large living area. Deep 
water lot front. Near the dam. Hard to beat at this price. 
522,000.00. 
A WEEK-END GET-A-WAY Just for you. 1 bedroom 

partially furnished cabin on Lake Leon. Air conditioning 
and heaters, screened-in porch, storage and large 
Bar-B-Que Pit. A roomy cabin on a large lot. $16,000.00. 

LAKE CABIN Located on a fishing nook at Lake Leon. 
Small house completely furnished--boat dock. Not far from 
the Country Club. A good week-ender for $10,000.00. 
ARE YOU A SERIOUS FISHERMAN? Then this little 

cabin is for you. Secluded spot on Lake Leon with a good 
water front. Could be a perfect hide-away with a little 
fixin'. $6,500.00. 

LOTS AND SMALL ACREAGE 

46 ACRES BOSQUE COUNTY Some cultivation, timber, 
native grasses, pecan orchard, 1 tank, some minerals. 
Bosque River runs through the property. Owner will 
consider financing. Call for details. 
50 ACRES-EASTLAND COUNTY 41/2  miles south of 

Cisco. Some cultivation, timber pecan trees, 2 tanks, 1 
well, on Leon River. Small house. $865.00 per acre. 
50.1 ACRES-LEON RIVER RUNS THRU 2 tanks, water 

well, 1 barn-small I bedroom partially furnished house. 
This is located 41/2  miles south of Cisco. $850.00 per acre. 
60 ACRE PEANUT FARM--1 mile off highway. 25 acre 

peanut allotment, water well, Will sell all or sub-divide. 
$620.00 per acre. 

72 ACRES SOUTH OF CISCO Coastal, love grass, !A of 
the minerals, 3 spring-fed stock tanks sandy land. Good 
Hunting. Asking 5550.00 an acre. 
70 ACRES GOOD FARM LAND 2 tanks, North of Rising 

Star. Owner financing. $600.00 an acre. 
85 ACRES NEW LISTING PRIME GRASSLAND 3 miles 

N.E. of Eastland. Good fences, an old house and 2 small 
barns. 2 tanks. Possible Owner Financing. Call Today! 
5565.00 per acre. 
100 ACRES ALL IMPROVED--Grasslands. Carbon area. 

A barn, good fences, stock tanks, all coastal or love grass. 
Asking 5495.00 an acre. 
109 ACRE PEANUT FARM 98 acres peanut allotment. 

Gorman area in Comanche County. Water wells. A real 
good farm for a real good price. $650.00 per acre. 
120 TREE COVERED ACRES Located approximately 7 

miles southwest of Eastland. 1/2  of minerals. Fenced. Good 
Deer Hunting. Owner financing available. Offered at 
$375.00 an acre. 
140 ACRES STEPHENS COUNTY--Fenced, Lots of 

highway frontage. Good bird hunting, stock tanks. Will 
consider splitting. Some assumable financing. $285.00 an 
acre. 
288 ACRES SOUTH OF CISCO-Excellent hunting, lots of 

trees, some open land. 3 stock tanks, good fences. Owner 
would consider splitting. Some minerals. Asking $325.00 
an acre. 
512 ACRES IN BURNET COUNTY 3 bedroom home and 

guest house. 3 barns, stock tanks and creeks, 
Approximately 125 acres of bottom land, fields. Excellent 
deer and turkey. This is a good ranch with 1/2  the minerals. 
The only hunting you'll ever need. 
880 ACRES-EASTLAND COUNTY Excellent Hunting! 

Good water wells, stock tanks. Ultra-Scenic. Invest or 
terms with owner financing. Priced well below average 
land prices. Ideal combination Ranch-Recreation-Invest-
ment property! 

PRETTY AS A PICTURE Enjoy the security of this small 
but attractive home in Gorman. Only 2 blocks from 
hospital and rest home. Approx. 1/2  acre with eleven big 
trees, fruit trees and water well. Located on paved street. 
We believe this is an outstanding buy! Call today. 
$19,500.00. 
SCROOGE WOULD LOVE IT And so will you. Our 

newest listing is an attractive home with 2 large bedrooms. 
Cozy dining room, fireplace Fenced back yard. You can't 
afford to be a Scrooge on this one. $19,000.00. 

MAKE A TRADE for this 3 bedroom frame in Cisco. 
Good neighborhood. paneled, carpeted, large living room. 
Fenced and several fruit trees. Owner would consider 
mobile home or lake property in trade. $17,500.00. 

KNOW A BARGAIN WHEN YOU SEE ONE? You will in 
this large 3 bedroom frame with I acre in Cisco. In good 
repair, fresh paint, ready to move into. Carpet, roomy 
kitchen with pretty wood cabinets. Fenced with barn ready 
for you and your horse. Priced for quick sale. $17,000.00. 
EXTRA INCOME POTENTIAL 3 or 4 bedroom house on 

corner lot with 6 mobile home spaces. Comfortable house. 
Good neighborhood. All carpeted except kitchen and 
utility room. Fruit trees. A Working Man's home at a 
Thinking Man's Price. 517,000.00. 
ROOMY 3 BEDROOM FRAME Located in a nice 

neighborhood. some carpet. large living room. Ideal for 
growing family. Could this be the right home for you? 
Assume existing loan and take up low monthly payments 
or new loan. Call for details. $14,000.00. 
IF "THIS OLE HOUSE" COULD TAKE It could tell you 

many tales about Gorman. This 10 room 2 story home 
across from old Blackwell Hospital is an area landmark. 3 
bedrooms. 2 baths downstairs-3 rooms upstairs. In good 
condition but could be made into a dream home. Priced to 
sell Only 510.000.00. 
INTERESTED IN A GOOD INVESTMENT? Newly listed 

duplex. Some carpet and paneling. Needs some work but 
would make good rental property. $7,990.00. 

NO NEED TO WAIT ANY LONGER--if you're ready for 
that dream house. Come see this 3 bedroom, 2 bath home 
in new Crestwood Addition. Beautiful exterior and yard. 
Large living room with fireplace. Two-car garage with 
automatic door opener. Dishwasher and Disposal in this 
charming kitchen. It also has a Perfect garden spot. 
MAKE us an offer, we can't we refuse. $52,500.00. 
LET THE COLD WINDS BLOW! Cuddle up in front of the 

fireplace in this country home. On approx. 4 acres. You'll 
enjoy the rough cedar exterior. Has central heat and 
air-Lots of built-ins and storage. Carpet. Water well and 
City water. Large Oak Trees. Metal work shop. Asking the 
appraisal price of $48,000.00. 
HALF-CITY; HALF-COUNTRY: A great combination in 

this 3 bedroom brick home on 8 lots in Ranger. Very neat 
house, central heat and air. Utility. Den. Custom Drapes. 
Outside: Carport. chain-link fence, work-shop. 21 pecan 
trees, fruit trees, small barn and pens--plenty of garden 
space. All fenced for livestock. Already appraised--Owner 
has transferred. $38.500. 
PRIVACY IS PRICELESS And worth it in this lovely 3 

bedroom. I bath home in Carbon. Enjoy the comfort of 
central heat and air. Nice carpet. Also a patio. two-car 
carport. outside storage. and shop. Pecan trees. Every-
thing you'll ever need. 537.500.00. 
OUR NEWEST ADDITION Gracious 3 bedroom. 11/2  bath 

home. Fireplace. Attractive formal dining room. Pretty 
carpet. Central heat and air. Don't pass this BUY! Very 
handy to all schools in Eastland. $35.000.00. 
NEED A LOT OF ROOM? This attractive home in a good 

neighborhood. Warm pine paneling and cabinets, family 
room, large fenced backyard, lovely oak trees. Appliances 
and carpet. Plenty of room for a family in approx. 1600 
square ft. You must see to appreciate. Asking 534.000. 
DO YOUR HOLIDAY BAKING in this newly remodeled 

kitchen and enjoy it in the separate dining room of this 
charming 2 bedroom home. Carpet. plenty of storage. 
Complete with covered patio. garage and workshop. Large 
pecan trees. You'll like this one for 523.500.00. 
COUNTRY LIVING can be your way of life in this 2 

bedroom home in Morton Valley. Large rooms, paneling 
and carpet. Built in china cabinets in dining room. Good 
fences and 3 acres to have a horse on. CALL TODAY! 
$19,500.00. 

LAKE PROPERTY 

BE READY FOR HOLIDAY GUESTS This 2 bedroom 2 
bath home situated on Lake Leon already comes equipped 
with a guest house and basement game room. 2,000 
square feet of living area. Water front complete with boat 
dock and ramp. Call for more details. $75.000.00. 

16 LOTS ONE CITY BLOCK in Cisco near 1-20. Needs 
some levelling. Excellent investment, good for develop-
ment. Some owner financing 54,500.00. 
CORNER LOT IN EASTLAND ON paved streets, with 2 

large trees. Excellent mobile home location, close to 
schools. 51.800.00. 

2 LOTS WITH OAK TREES Small shed or horse barn. 
completely fenced, ideal for horses or would be a nice split 
level building site. 51.600.00. 
MOBILE HOME LOTS 10 to choose from in Cisco, City 

water, close to 1-20. owner financing. Starting at 
51.400.00. 
FIVE ACRES-SHADED (2 tracts to choose from) on the 

edge of Eastland. Large pecan trees, creek bottom. 
coastal, city water. Ideal for Mini-farm or mobile home. 
57.500.00. 
IDEAL BUILDING SITES OR MOBILE HOME SITES--10 

acre tracts (3 to choose from) west-bound water supply. 3 
miles south of Cisco. Asking price 5600.00 per acre. 
12 ACRES IN CISCO-•Street frontage, Lake Bernie Road, 

city water, I]. minerals. Will divide. $1,000.00 per acre. 
14 ACRES ON 1-20 Large pecan trees. Leon River 

Bottom. Good home or business site. Call today. 
30 ACRES 2 BEDROOM HOUSE Near Lake Leon, new 

fences, all improved. some coastal bermuda, and 
cultivation. 3 stock tanks and city water. House has large 
rooms, completely carpeted, utility room. plenty of garden 
space. separate garage and storage. EXCELLENT SMALL 
FARM. $54,000.00. 

We have many other listings on 

Diane Bowers 817-647-3127 

Myra Lowrance 817-629-1675 
Harold Strahan 817-725-6635 

ranches, motels, and apartments. We want to c -EL your listings. 
Beryl McKinnerney 817-629-8429 

Eddie Kincaid 817-629-1837 
a a a 



A CASE OF "WOMENS LIB” OVER THREE THOUSAND YEARS OLD! 

IT IS RECORDED IN JUDGES, CHAPTERS 4.4-5 THAT 
DEBORAH (CIRCA 1296 B.C)'`...THE WIFE OF LAPIDOTH, JUDGED 
ISRAEL AT THAT TIAAE`'. THIS WAS BEFORE THE ADVENT 
OF KINGS. WHOEVER JUDGED ISRAEL WAS ACCREDITED 
LEADER OF ALL THE PEOPLE. DURING THIS PERIOD,THE 
ISRAELITES WERE BEING SEVERELY PERSECUTED BY A 
CANAANITE KING, NAMED JABIN, AND THEY APPEALED 
DEBORAH TO RID THEM OF HIS DOMINATION.... 

---*trAFR 
•	  

...DEBORAH APPOINTED A MAN OF GREAT 
VALOR, BARAK, TO LEAD TEN THOUSAND 
ISRAELITES AGAINST THE VAUNTED ARMY 
OF SI SERA, , KING JABIN'S GENERAL, WHO 
HAD NINE HUNDRED CHARIOTS OF IRON! 
BARAK, KNOWING DEBORAH ALSO AS A 
GREAT PROPHETESS AND SEER, INSISTED 
SHE BE WITH HIM ON THE FIELD OF BATTLE 
AND, BECAUSE OF THIS, SHE SAID THAT 
SISERA WOULD DIE BYA WOMAN'S HAND 
AND NOT BY A MAN'S. FOLLOWING DEBORAH'S 
ADVICE, BARAK ATTACKED THE CANAANITES 
FROM THE HEIGHTS OF MT TABOR,DRIVING 
SI SERA'S ARMY HARD AGAINST THE BANKS 
OF THE KISHON RIVER, WHERE HIS CHARIOTS 
COULD NOT MANEUVER AND, IN FACT, WHERE 
MANY OF THEM BOGGED DOWN AND WERE 
SWEPT AWAY BY THE WATERS, GIVING ISRAEL 

A GREAT VICTORY! 

.114010 V rl 

THE GENERAL, SISERA, ESCAPED FROM 

I 
THE BATTLE AND SOUGHT REFUGE BY 
HIDING IN THE TENT OF HEBER, THE 
KENITE. HERE, HEBER'S WIFE, JAEL , 
SLEW HIM WHILE HE SLEPT-THUS 
FULFILLING DEBORAH'S PROPHECY AND 
PLACING HER NAME NEXT DEBORAH'S 
AS THE TWO PERSON'S MOST RESPON-
SIBLE FOR THE CRUSHING DEFEAT 

OF THE CANAAN ITES ! 

RYa 
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NEXT WEEK:THE MAN WHO 
LOST HIS HEAD OVER A DANCE 

0 	coPyRiGhT ;97. JOHN o. CEKTd 

I'^ 

SAVE THIS FOR YOUR SUNDAY SCHOOL SCRAP-BOOK 

";•-•.e.r.• 

Attend The Church Of Your 

Choice This Sunday. 

41.111imm•--- 

The Following Advertisement is Paid For By These Local Merchants. 

THE RISING STAR 
	STAR FLORIST 

	
JONES TIRE STORE 

643-4141 
	 643-2023 

	
643-3364 

TWIN DRILLING 

643-7100 

SOMERFORDS GROCERY 

643-3161 

PRETTY WELDING 
SERVICE 

643-5051 

CONNIE'S BEAUTY 
SALON 
643-4673 

CITY OF RISING 
STAR 

643-4261 

HIGGINBOTHAMS 

643-2271 

KIZER INSURANCE 
CO. 

643-4421 

BUTLER MOTER 
COMPANY 

643-3261 

MEDLEY MOTER 
COMPANY 

643-6211 

643-2221 
643-2251 

RISING STAR CHAMBER 
OF COMMERCE 

643-2251 

THE BEE AND THE 
HONEY BEE RANCH 

RAGS 643-1601 

ATTEND THE CHURCH OF YOUR CHOICE 
THIS SUNDAY. 

PALACE DRUG STORE 

643-3231 

BIBBY'S CREATIONS 

643-6691 

JENKINS INSURAIN CE 
COMPANY 

COTTON'S CONOCO 

643-2461 

Q1UIK STOP GROCERY 

643-1444 

J & S GROCERY 

KOUNTRY KITCHEN- 

643-6831 

WHITE'S 
PIT BARBECUE 

643-2331 



Scripture Thought 

Of The Day 
Against an elder receive not anac-

cusation, except at the mouth of two or 
three witnesses. Them that sin reprove in 
the sight of all, that the rest also may be in 
fear. I charge thee in the sight of God, and 
Christ Jesus, and the elect angels, that 
thou observe these things prejudice doing 
nothing by partiality. I 1 Timothy 5:19-211 

LOOM 
the DIFFERENT liquid feed supplement 
The advantages of Loomix compared to 
other liquid supplements. 

••••More natural protein 
••••Patented consumption control 
....More available energy 
....Specific formulations for your cattle 
••••Improved fiber digestion (44% More) 

••• - over 20 years experience with liquid 
supplements L )- 

For the complete LOOMIX story call: 

CENTRAL TEXAS FEED SERVICE 
Brownwood, Texas 

915-646-2018 (Day) Or 
915-646-9416 Or 915-643-2143 (Evenings) 

eThlITOU WANT 
to buy the best? auction 

FARM EQUIPMENT 
CROSS PLAINS, TEXAS 

SATURDAY 	DECEMBER 30, 1978 	1010 A.M. 

ZEB H. BRIGHT 
ONE HALF oil. SOON Of CROSS PLANES, It111101C LICE 

4000 FORD: P 
B JOHN DEERE 
6974 DAVIS RCAD RUNNER TRENCHER ON CASE SEE0 Ei DIESEL 	LESS 
THAN six, MRS NEw ROCK B FROS1 CHAIN EXCELLENT CONDITION 
NEW MAVERICK 21 FI GOOSENECK 3 AXLE NET BED TRAILER 
9 SHANK FORD CVO 
TOOL BAR CHISEL PLOW 
2 SHREDDERS 
DEAR9ORN UP B DOWN Raw 
7 ft TANDEM 
3 PT 6 Ft TANDEM 
3 P1 7 BOTTOM MOLD BOARD 
BLACE 
2 ROW 3 P1  DRAG BOOS 
250 GAL BUTANE TANK 
2 WHEEL TRAILER 
BOAT 
DAHL (AMER FOR LONG WIDE 
SADDLE 
4 IC 9 SIEEL HOUSL 
KITCHEN CABINET 
TREADLE SWING MACHINE 
HOT POINT WRINGER WASHER 
TUB SET 
LONG Tvti 
ROLL A WAY BED 

FLAT TOP TRUNK 
10 GAL CREAM CANS 
SINGLE TREE 
HAMES 
Cow OE 
'NEIL PULLEYS 
CROSS CUT SAW 
COTTON SCALES 
6 MODE A WHEELS 
WELL CYLINDER; 
16 IN TIRES B WHEELS 
FORKS SHOVELS RAKES 
POST HOLE DIGGERS 
BOOSTER CABLES 
SCREW JACK 
CHAINS B BOOMERS 
SWEEPS 
GREASE GUNS 
BOLTS 
WRENCHES 

WOODEN HIGH CHAIR 	 ANT SSC. ITEMS 
CORN SHELLER 	 UNION AVAILABLE 
I WASH ROTC 
CONSIUMENTS WELCOME - CONTACT: EINE PUTT, Ill 7264113 NI 
MR. MONT, $11 125-6446 

GERALD LAWRENCE AUCTION CO. 
2613 N. Tresflaw, Wens, Ti. I.C. 915476-2232 sr 673.621 

LI **se Rs. TrC14111.0161 

Auto Service Tips 
The most effective way to clean a carburetor, especially a 

gunky one, without removing It from the engine, is to utilize a 
special gravity-fed kit to run solvent directly into the 
carburetor. 

Inexpensive 
kits may be 
found at most 
auto supply and 
discount houses 
and are easy to 
use. 

Cen-Tex Real Estate 
Carbon 639-2367 
LYLIA MEHAFFEY 	JOHNNIE WATSON 

Gorman 734-2777. 

192 ACRE RANCH 
with 3 bedroom, 2 bath, 2,000 sq. ft. home. All improved 
pasture with good fences and cross fences. 500 to 600 
pecan trees, bottom land on bath sides of 1.42  mile river, 
also 6 tanks. Great hunting for dove, quail, deer and 
turkey. 
$146,000 

51 ACRES 
with beautiful 2 yr. old brick 3,000 sq. ft, home, very 
spacious with 3 bedrooms, 2 baths. Central heating and 
AC with fireplace in huge den and family room, ad-
joining separate game room, All improved pasture with 
good metal corrals. 3 stock ponds, 3 water wells. $116,000 

45 ACRES 
with small but nice 3 bedroom, 1,100 sq. ft. home. Has 
new carpet, 2 car enclosed garage. Wooded and pasture 
land in Eastland county, good fences and barns, 2 stock 
tanks, deer and turkey. Only 21/2  miles from Lake Leon. 
$43,900 

535 N. Kent, Gorman, 4 bedroom, 3 bath brick. Two. 
fireplaces, beamed ceiling in den. New Carpet 
throughout. Lots of storage, large utility area, dish-
washer. Water well, covered patio. $39,500. 

Excellent building site-75 foot by 210 feet on Pershing 
street-Gorman $1,800. 

2 bedroom rock house on S. Fisher Street in Gorman. 
Separate dining room, pecan trees, large lot $15,000. 

Business opportunity-21/2  acres on Interstate 20. 
Restaurant, six courts, station with living quarters. 

2 bedroom mobile home on 110 x 200 lot. Partially 
furnished. $6,500. 

314 S. Third, Gorman. 3 Bedroom, 11 2  baths, brick, 1 
car garage 1100 square feet, total electric, central 
heating and air, carpet. Close to schools. $26,000. 

318 N. Kent St. Gorman-3 bedroom large older home. 
Newly remodeled bathroom. Separate dining room, 
paneled throughout. Good location on corner lot, large 
oak trees, metal storage building $11,000. 

Real Cute!-1 bedroom house in Gorman. Paneled pink 
siding exterior. Ideal for young couple $7,000. 

210 E. Lexington, German-3 bedroom, 11/2  baths, brick, 2 
car garage, central heating and air, carpet. 4 years old. 

$25,000. 

WE NEED LISTINGS 
Jerry Mehaffey, Broker 

('EN-TEX 
REAL ESTATE 

Call anytime 	 Jerry Mehaffey 
Johnny Watson 	 Broker 

7-734-2777 	 P.O. Box 727 
Gorman Tex 

YOU CAN 
DO It 

WE CAN HELP. 
Saving money is hard to do. And one thing we know for sure at 

Olney Savings is that you can do it. We can help. Take a look and see. 
When you save with us you'll earn the highest rates allowed by law. 
You Deposit 
This Lump Sum 
(Minimum) 

Your 
Actual 
Yield Is 

Compounded 
Daily At 
This Rate 

For 
This 
Long 

$ 
$ 1,000 
$ 1,000 
$ 1,000 
$ 1,000 
$ 1,000 
$ 1,000 
$10,000 

Osamatic 
Prestige 
Account 

6 mos. 
1 yr. 

30 mos. 
4 yrs. 

6 yrs. 

8 yrs. 

6 mos. 

51/4% 5.39% 
53/4% 5.92% 
61/2% 6.72% 
634% 6.98% 
71/2% 7.79% 
73/4% 8.06% 
8% 8.33% 
Negotiable 

Early withdrawal on savings certificates is subject to reduction to passbook rate 
plus 90 days interest penalty. 

RANGER 
SAVINGS 

EASTLAND 
SAVINGS 

Both divisions of Olney Savings 

lb us, people are worth a lot more than money. 

MI met P 	 I 

FSLIC 
1.2.0 t ...pi. Loon insw ac• C.P 

Pop/ inv. inturpa io 140000 

M. L. Terrell 
Real Est* 

Highway 80 East 	Phone 629-1725 

HOMES 
In Eastland: 
2 bedroom. 1 bath home with new carpet, covered 
patio, garage, with storage building in back. Extra lot 
goes with house. 
2 bedroom. 1 bath older home that has a large living 
room with a fireplace. This home is fully carpeted and 
paneled. Priced at only 515.500.00. 
2 bedroom. 1 bath home that is partially paneled and 
carpeted. Located at Morton Valley on approximately 
3 acres. $19,500.00. 
A large 3 bedroom, 11/2  bath older home that is close 
to downtown. This home is carpeted and paneled. 
516.500.00. 
A very nice 3 bedroom, 2 bath home with den and 
fireplace. This approximately 2100 square foot home 
has built-ins and is fully carpeted. It has a large 
workshop, patio and nice trees; on approximately 4 
acres. $48,000.00. 
2 bedroom. 1 bath home that is carpeted. located on a 
large lot, with fenced back yard. 517.000.00. 
Large. nice older home on a corner lot. 3 bedroom. 2 
bath. den with fireplace, study. and formal dining 
area. 535.000.00. 
2 bedroom, 1 bath home on corner lot, close to Jr. 
High and High School. 513,900.00. 
Other Locations: 
2 bedroom. 1 bath home that is carpeted. 
Approximately 1 acre with water well and out-build-
ings. Located near Olden. 522.500.00. 
Small 2 bedroom. 1 bath home in East part of Cisco. 
with carpet. and on corner lot. 512.000.00. 
1 bedroom lake cabin at Lake Leon. with city water. 
electricity and telephone. This is on a deeded lot. 
$15,000.00. 
Like new, this 3 bedroom. 2 bath two-story home has 
hardly been lived in. This is really a show place. It has 
a fireplace and many other extras inside and out. This 
2350 square foot home is in a good location at Lake 
Leon and priced at $72.000.00. 
A real nice 2 bedroom. 2 bath home that is total 
electric and one of the best locations at Lake Leon. 
565,000.00. 
2 bedroom, frame home on large deeded lot at Lake 
Leon that is carpeted and has a fireplace. $55,000.00. 
2 bedroom. 1 bath home on 6 acres in Ranger. It has a 
double carport, pecan orchard, and is on pavement. 
3 bedroom. I bath home on two lots. This home is fully 
carpeted with central heat. There is an extra house in 
back that is 2 rooms and bath. Very large double 
garage that would be ideal for a shop. Located in 
Cisco. 523,500.00. 
2 bedroom. 1 bath older home that has new siding but 
does need repair on the inside. Located in Ranger. 
$10,000.00. 

COMMERCIAL PROPERTY 
A 25 x 100 building with four lots that would make a 
good site for a business. There is an older home on 
one of the four lots that could be remodeled. 
522,000.00. 
Near Ranger on 1-20, 8 acres that would make a good 
site for a business. $25,000.00. 
A grocery store and station with fixtures and stock. 
that is doing a good business. A 3 bedroom home goes 
with this on approximately 1 acre of land at Lake Leon. 
545,000.00. 

LOTS AND SMALL ACREAGE 
Good size lots located in Olden. Mobil home or 
building sites. Only 52,800.00 each. 
A very large corner lot located at S. Bassett, 
approximately 1/2  acre. $10,000.00. 
5 lots located on S. Bassett in Eastland. A real good 
buy at only $4,000.00. 
1 to S acre tracts on Hiway 80 east or 1-20. Ideal for 
commercial or residential. $5,000.00 and up. 
2 to 5 acres tracts at Lake Leon with city water, 
electricity and telephone. Ideal for building sites. 
7 acres in good location in Cisco with city water, road 
frontage on four sides. Ideal building site. $15,000.00 
Approximately 31 acres with house and barns. This 
place intersects two highways. City water and water 
well. $35,000.00. 
41 acres near Lake Leon with city water, on pavement. 
No improvements. 

FARMS AND RANCHES 
125 acres 5 miles Northwest of Gorman with 53 acres 
cultivation. 53 acres peanuts, balance in pasture that 
has been cleared and reseeded in bluestem. $600 per 
acre. 
143 acres located Northwest of Ranger with 55 acres 
peanuts. 2 irrigation wells, and some minerals. 
555,000.00. 
150 acres near Carbon I mile off pavement with 60 
acres cultivation, 2 tanks, fair fences, good water well. 
Good deer hunting and fishing. Has 2 bedroom frame 
house. $320 per acre. 
154 acres Southwest of Carbon with 4 tanks, 100 acres 
coastal, good barn, and older house. Wilt take 20 
percent down and carry 10 years. 5450 per acre. 
161 acres Northwest of Ranger with 60 acres coastal, 
20 acres love grass and balance in KR bluestem and 
side oats, 2 good tanks, and good fences. No minerals. 
$375 per acre 
326 acres Northwest of Ranger, approximately 80 
acres cultivation, house, good barns and set of pens. 
One-half minerals. $375 per acre. 
395 acres located on Ranger-Morton Valley highway 
with good fences, some coastal and love grass. 
415 acres Southwest of Ranger with deer and turkey. 
On Colony Creek. 5300 per acre. 
546 acres Northwest of Eastland with 3/4 mile 
highway frontage, 9 tanks. water well, city water. 180 
acres cultivation and a 5 room house with fireplace. 
$325 per acre. 
612 acres located near Lake Leon with large 2 
bedroom home, on pavement, with 174 acres 
cultivation, good fences, good pens and barns. 
One-half minerals. $350 per acre. 
650 acres on Sabanna River with lots pecan trees and 
some cultivation. Terms can be arranged. $325 per 
acre. 
210 acres North of Eastland on pavement, with 
approximately 60 acres cultivation. Good building 
site. $295 per acre. $14,000.00 down, owner will 
finance. 

(till' • none 629-1725 
Hi‘t.m.y 80 East 
Eastland, Texas 

We Have Other Listings 
Large and Small 

All Listings Will Be Appreciated 
M.L. Terrell 

Broker 
76448 	 Home 629-2443 

Pat Maynard 	 Helen Bradford 
Associate 	 Associate 
Home 629-8063 	 Office 647-3230 

Home 647-1923 

Thursday, December 28, 1978 	CIASSIFIRIS4-- FORICKIVIIMA 
1979 Crop Peanut 
Poundage Qota And 
Acreage Allotments 

3 Cheers for Our 

486members ATTENTION!!!! 
Jan's Beauty Shop Will Be Closed 

December 26, 27, & 28. 

We Will Be Open 

December 29 & December 30. 

Secretary of Agriculture 
Bob 	Bergland 	today 
announced the National 
Poundage Quota for -9-crop 
peanuts would be reduced to 
1.596.00 short tons and the 
National Acreage Allotment 
would be unchanged at 
1.614.000 acres. Each is the 
minimum required by the 
law. 
In 19-8. the National Ph. 643-1045 

Jan And Linda 

Poundage Quota was 1.680. 
000 tons. Under the peanut 
price support program. 
farms are assigned both an 
acreage allotment and a 
poundage quota. and only 
peanuts grown on alloted 
acreage are eligible for price 
support. 
There are two levels of price 

support one for "Quota" 
peanuts and another. lower 
level for additional peants. 
peanuts grown on alloted 
acres and within the farm's 
poundage quota are 
considered "quota 
peanuts. Those grown on 
alloted acres but in excess of 
the farm's quota are 
additional peanuts. 
or example a farmer who 

has a 10 acre peanut 
allotment could have a quota 
of 19.000 pounds which 
would be eligible for price 
support at the "quota" level. 
If the farmer actually 
produced 24.500 pounds of 
peanuts on the 10 acres. the 
additional 5. 500 pounds 
would be eligible for price 
support at the lower 
additional level. 
Loan rates for both quota 

and additional peanuts will 
be announced no later than 
Feb. IS. For 1978. quota 
peanuts were supported at 
$420 per ton and additional 
peanuts at $250 per short 
ton. 
Under current legislation. 

the minimum national 
acreage allotment is fixed 
but the minimum national 
poundage quota is scheduled 
to be reduced each year 
through 1981. 

Read the classifieds 



THAWS 
MADE 	 IN Li • 

Thursday, December 28, 1978 

HIGGINB 
From the Fine Arts Collection. The sheets 
are 50% polyester/5007o cotton no-iron 
percale. The matching comforter facing 
and backing: 5007o polyester/5007o cotton. 
Fiberfill: 100% Kodel Polyester. Colors: 
Multi Sizes: Full fitted and full flat 
(Twins, queens, kings available) 

Utica Fine Arts presents: 

Sheets - 13.88 Queen 
8.88 Full 

Cases - 5.88 pr. 

Comforter - 48.88 Full 
68.88 Queens/Kings 

Shams - 28.88 pr. 

Ava's Stripe by J. P. Stevens 
A classic . . . substantial and elegant . . . stylized and stunning . . Ava Bergmann has 
designed a sheet that makes a fashion statement all its own. 

"Corsica" Bath Towels 
Large frosty velura prints in blue, pink and 
yellow. Bath, hand and wash cloth ensemble. 
2.44 - 22 x 42 Bath 
1.77 - Hand towel 

.97 - Wash cloth 

Towels - 5.97 Bath 
3.57 Hand 
1.67 Wash Cloth 

Harmonizing Bath Sets 

12.88 9.88 
3 pcs. Bath set - 21 x 34" Rug, Lid Cover 
and Contour Rug. Sculptured, cut and 
looped. Space dyed yarn border. Colors: 
yellow, rust, beige. 

10.88 
"Corral" - A 2 piece set.* 21 x 34." rug. 
100% nylon. Solid colors: almond, green, 
rust. Cross stitched overlay. 

Kitchen Ensemble by J.P. Stevens 
"Fish Tale" - Distinctive, casual, easy to 
care for! Modern print on colored ground. 
Hemmed. Color multi. 
2.44 - Towel 
1.44 - Dish cloth 
1.44 - Pot holder 

"Milky Way" - 2 piece set. 85% nylon/ 
11 07o polyester. 20 x 33" rug with waffle 
backing. 3 colored, tone on tone: blue, 
yellow, brown. 

8.88 
"Thrift"' - A 2 piece bath set of lustre-soft 
100% polyester. 21 x 34" fringed rug. Solid 
colors: yellow, brown, rust, almond. 

9.44 
"Celebration" Bath Sets 
Yellow, white, blue. Deep plush 100% 
polyester shag bath sets. Sprinkled with 
color. Oval fringed bath mat has exclusive 
Winbond backing. 
Size: 21 x 34" oval. 

Marsailles - Cannon Royal Family 
Towels 
Marsailles 24 x 44 Velura print on 
colored ground. Blue, gold, pink. 
2.97 - Bath 24 x 44 
1.97 - Hand 16 x 28 

.87 - Wash cloth 

7.44 
"Majesty" Bath Sets 
Brown, rust, yellow. Soft, velvety bath sets 
of 100% nylon and Winbond backing. Rug 
size: 21 x 34". Matching lid cover. 3 Deep-
tone solid colors! 

Kitchen Ensemble by J. P. Stevens 
"Luscious" - Strawberries on colored 
grounds. Kitchen and entertaining gear 
totally coordinated. Towels hemmed. Multi 
Color 
2.44 - Towel 
1.44 - Dish cloth 
1.44 - Pot holder 	2.44 - Oven Mit 

Fresh'n Fancy from the Nancy 
Lynn Collection. 
Cannon Kitchen - Mushrooms, fruits, 
strawberries on colored grounds. Almond, 
yellow, red. Velura sheared print. 
1.88 - Towel 
.97 - Dish cloth 
.87 - Pot holder 

- )7 	' r 

- ....te e  

, 	1/4, 

.Nb 

• C. 

e-  P.1^ 	1̀ :11j.  
4"- 	 "" 7  • 1  

• 

1 	e- DEEP TONE SOLIDS 
by J. P. Stevens 

6.97 ea. - Full 
4.97 - Std. cases 

13.88 
RISING STAR 

Colors: daffodil, rust, chocolate, blazer, 
sky, hunter, chrome, bone and adobe. 
One rich color used to achieve a mono-
chromatic impact. A combination of 
colors for a dramatic effect: Couple a 
solid with your favorite print. 50% poly-
ester/50% cotton, 180 thread count. 
Beautiful! 

7.88 10.88 
3.88 ea. stand. size 
Hollanders "Red Label" 
Dupont Dacron Bed Pillows 
Machine washable, 
Print, cotton covering, 
Cord edge, 
Allergy free. 

Main Street 

North Star Meteor Fiberwoven Blankets 
by Chatham. 
Full 80 x 90 100% acrilan acrylic with 
100% nylon binding. A solid color blanket 
that is as beautiful as it is practical. 
Machine washable. Colors: light blue, 
gold, chamois, brown. 

"Rectangles" - 26 x 44 
- 100% polyester 
- Sculptured pattern 
- Winbond backing 
- Solid colors: brown, rust, gold. 

Area Rugs - "Stones" 
27 x 45 
Multi-colored tweed shag, 
Winbond backing, 
Gold, green, brown. 

`Royal Lace" by J.P. Stevens 
An array of exquisite flowers on parade. 
A 50% polyester/50% cotton, no-iron 
.,..scale, 180 thread count. Blue and ecru. 

Twin flat and fitted - 4.97 
Full flat and fitted - 5.97 
Queen flat and fitted - 10.97 
King flat and fined - 12.97 
Std. cases - 3.97 pr. 
King cases - 6.97 pr. 
Full size Bed Spread - 28.88 

30.88 

Royal Classic by Cannon Royal Family 
11.96 - Bath sheets 
4.66 - Bath 
3.66 - Hand 
1.66 - Wash cloth "Empress" bed spreads by Cannon Royal 

Family 
Coordinates perfectly with color-matched 
sheets. Soft, fresh, new and chic. Colorc• 
bone, chocolate, rust, & daffodil. Full 
size. 

Patio Fern by Cannon Royal Family 
6.97 - Bath 
4.47 - Hand 
1.77 - Wash cloth 
An exquisite Fern Print on plush combed 
cotton pile. Extra large and luxurious. 
'5 x 50" Multi colors. 

Majesta Stripes by J. P. Stevens 
Utica Fine Arts towels in distinctive stripes. 
Combed cotton terry pile in colors to 
match perfectly with the "Deep Tone 
Solids" sheets. Teak, navy, lime, buttercup 
yellow. 
4.66 - Bath 
3.66 - Hand 
1.66 - Wash cloth 

Cannon's most absorbent looped terry 
towel in cotton with polyester. Brilliant 
solids in daffodil, blazer, sky, adobe, 
rust and chocolate. Dobby weave. 
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